MINUTES
of the

COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI
September 21, 2012
THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF
HAWAII, WAS HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, KALANA 0 MAUI BUILDING,
WAILUKU, HAWAII, ON FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 21, 2012, BEGINNING AT 9:09 A.M.,
WITH CHAIR DENNIS A. MATEO PRESIDING.
CHAIR MATEO: Council of the County of Maui regular meeting of September 21, 2012 will
come to order.
Mr. Clerk, may we have the roll call please.

ROLL CALL
PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS GLADYS C. BAISA, ROBERT
CARROLL, ELEANORA COCHRAN, DONALD G. COUCH JR.,
G. RIKI HOKAMA, MICHAEL P. VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR
JOSEPH PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR DENNIS A. MATEO.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER MICHAEL B. WHITE.
COUNTY CLERK JEFFREY T. KUWADA: Mr. Chairman, there are eight Members of the
Council present and one excused.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, this morning, Councilmember Cochran will be
providing the opening remarks for us.
Chair recognize, Ms. Cochran.

OPENING REMARKS
The opening remarks were offered by Councilmember Eleanora Cochran.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. Will everyone please rise and join us in reciting
the Pledge of Allegiance.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Members of the Council, and others in attendance, rose and recited the Pledge
of Allegiance.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, just for your information regarding our ceremonial resolution for
this morning. The youngsters from Lanai, they're on route from the harbor in Lahaina
to, to this building. So, with no objections, we will address the ceremonial resolution
upon their arrival to our chambers. Any objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk, let's proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, proceeding with the presentation of testimony on agenda
items. We have received requests from 20 individuals wishing to offer testimony.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Before the Clerk calls up the first individual to provide
testimony to the Council this morning, I'd like to set the parameters for anyone
wanting to share your comments with the Council.
You're welcome to, to be, to present your testimony. You will be allowed to speak for
three minutes on any of the items posted on the agenda for today, for this morning.
When your name is called, please advance to the podium. State your name for the
record. If you represent a group or organization, please so state the name of that
group or organization as well.
A lighting system on the podium is there to assist you with your testimony. At the
start of your comments the green light will be lit. At the two minute thirty second
mark the yellow light will be lit. And at the three-minute mark the red light will be lit,
letting you know it is time to conclude. An additional minute may be provided in order
for you to end your remarks.
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For those of us with cell phones or other noise-making devices, this would be a good
time to please turn them off or set them on the silent mode. Decorum in this chamber
will be maintained at all times.
Mr. Clerk, call up our first testifier, please.
COUNTY CLERK: Calling Bill Greenleaf. Mr. Greenleaf will be followed by Greg Kauwe.
Mr. Greenleaf will offer testimony on Committee, County Communication 12-192 and
193.

PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY
MR. BILL GREENLEAF (testifying on County Communication 12-192 and 12-193):
My name is Bill Greenleaf. I'm a Maui citizen and a farmer. Thank you, Chairman
Mateo. Good morning, Councilmembers.
I've been following GMO for quite a while and what really has gotten my interest
peaked is the direction Monsanto has taken. It's just been, I, I think they've made a
mistake pushing back so hard. That's really put them in the spotlight. The, the idea
that if they're proud of their GMO and they say it's going to save the world, then why
aren't they proud of labeling it?
And the science, Hector Valenzuela was on the radio yesterday and he said what we
all know to be true. The science was not there for making it safe for, for knowing that
it's safe. And as the science has been done subsequently since its introduction and
approval, more and more alarming things are coming out that are coinciding with
what's going on in the population, the tremendous increase in allergic reactions that's
happened since the early 90's.
The doctors are very alarmed about it and, and other problems, other serious health
problems that are associated with the way the Roundup Ready product deals with the
pest and it, it does it by basically weakening their abdomen and causing all the pest
to die, makes the plant weak and then the plant gets killed by becoming weak and,
and we're eating that now. It just needs to be labeled so people can make a choice.
I strongly support the two amendments, the two items here, 12-192 and 12-193. And
I want to thank Councilman, Councilmember Cochran for bringing this forward. I
know Monsanto brings a large legal present, presence and many places that have
gone ahead and taken positions like this and stances like this have been threatened

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
September 21, 2012
Page 4

with extreme legal cost to defend their position. And I'm especially grateful she
brought forward those Hawaiian words and Hawaiian thoughts today, to be steadfast
and take a stand for what you know to be right.
This is democracy in action. It, this has been approved at higher levels and it
ultimately comes down to the citizens in each community. And Maui and Hawaii are
a community just by geography alone. So I thank you for considering it and, and I
hope that Maui County takes a stand for labeling. That would be wonderful. Thank
you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Mr. Greenleaf.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Calling Greg Kauwe. Mr. Kauwe will offer testimony on Bill 74. He will
be followed by Jim Smith.

MR. GREG KAUWE [testifying on Bill 74 (2012)1:
Good morning, Council Chair and Members of the Council. My name is Greg Kauwe
and I represent myself and I'll be testifying on Bill 74.
I want to thank Councilmember Joe Pontanilla for requesting that the Planning
Department review and comment on the substance of my written testimony before
this meeting. The intent of my testimonies before the Planning Committee and the
Council was to have someone review the environmental control sections that I
referred to and see if it can be applied to the M-3 District.
The research and technology ordinance makes the Fire Chief the enforcing agent for
the County, and the Planning Director the head of the Technical Review Committee
for environmental controls within the research and technology district. They with the
Public Works Director enforce, control, and monitor permitted uses within the district.
and they ensure that hazardous material and storage guidelines are kept.
The common link between the County and the industry is the professional consultant
who keeps the County informed on compliance. This is the law. This is what should
be done today. Whether you, whether you decide to extend this oversight to the
M-3 District or not, I'm still grateful to Councilmember Joe Pontanilla, because now I
feel that my efforts were not in vain. Thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you very, thank you very much, Mr. Kauwe.
COUNTY CLERK: Calling Jim Smith. Mr. Smith will offer testimony on Bills 71, 72, 73, 74,
and 75. He will be followed by John Blumer-Buell.

MR. JIM SMITH [testifying on Bills 71 (2012), 72 (2012), 73 (2012), 74 (2012) and
75 (2012)T:
Chairman Mateo, Members of the Maui County Council, good morning. I would like
to thank Mr. Kauwe because he has put depth to your consideration. It's not a
surface thing. He's making this point. You've got to look at the big picture, not the
convenience, not the early convenience, not the unnecessary work, not the
unnecessary law. This is the scheme. He's caused a pause.
You can't rely upon the Director of Planning and his status and his authority to gloss
this over. You have to look at the bigger picture, which is protecting trust in you, in
our political system. That's what does that, is this deep consideration and, and he's
brought that to you. And we need you to seize that and embrace that. And so I
would ask you to do that with this Bill 74.
I would like now to address my concerns about Bill 73, 72, and 71. First
consideration, I think, is that it's unnecessary. I mean, why now? Why are you doing
this now? A lawsuit's filed, naming light industrial as an issue. Is that anything to do
with why this is? I don't know that. But I'm saying, why, what makes this necessary
and I can find nothing? So I'm concerned about that.
There are three parts of each one of these bills and one of them is to label a section
"Reserved". What does that mean? You're going to reserve a provision of the law
for somebody else to take up? You're adding it to our, our Code "Reserved". So
you're going to give it to someone else or are you going to do it yourself some other
time? Why are you making reserve a part of this?
The second point would be why are saying rule making may be taken by a director?
Does that mean you don't understand what a rule is? A rule is not an administrative
directive, it's something that affects my rights. And if you say it's the discretion of a
director, well then you've abdicated your authority and it feels good because, what,
you don't have to make any hard decisions but that's where we lose. We lose our
political system in favor of a paternal aspect of authority, a director, an attorney, a
you with your feet on the ground I would hope would stop that. It can't be "may" if it's
a rule in our code, but you're making it.
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And I was in a lawsuit in '94 and I filed a claim regarding the creation of a rule which
was, was not done without the proper procedure. And that was Civil No. 930241.
And Corporation Counsel position was that a finding of inadequacy, okay, didn't need
to go through rule making because it was a finding and you didn't need to have rule
making. And Judge McConnell ruled, you don't know what a rule is. That's a rule,
you got to go through the procedure. So if Corporation Counsel doesn't know what a
rule is, how can you expect to protect our rights? You need to say we know what a
rule is, okay. It cannot, may be, be created by a director.
And that's what you're doing with these three bills. So I would ask you please refer
them back to Committee. Take this "Reserve" out and do what you want to do with
that provision, but take it out. Give us the time.
The other, the other provision that I would ask you to consider is regulations. I'll give
you 19.24.020, 030, you're removing the word "regulation" from that. What does that
mean? That means the director does not have to regulate cause it's not there. The
word "regulation" is not there. So what is it? It's the impact. It's the performance
he's concerned with, not regulation. You've destroyed his responsibility to regulate
by removing the word "regulation".
And that's what's happening in our system in a very subtle but persistent way as it
relates to rule making, as it relates to your job, and your reserve. We're going to
reserve your thinking for what, for when, for whom? Well, you haven't got that
answered. So I'd ask you to refer these bills back, back to the Committee to get
these things done. It's, thank you for the, there's a, I guess the, the important one.
CHAIR MATEO:

Mr. Smith, 75.

MR. SMITH: Excuse me.
CHAIR MATEO: You also added Bill 75.
MR. SMITH: Which is the implementation?
CHAIR MATEO: Correct.
MR. SMITH: Okay. And I, I'm aware of that. And this one is, this is one hard one. You
have to recognize that Bill 84 was unnecessary, absolutely unnecessary. We then, in
2006 found it necessary to enact another law upon an unnecessary bill. In 2009, we
acted another law upon an unnecessary bill, okay. And that extended the time for
you to act on the island plan. And you extended it again and now you're just tired of
considering the island plan and so you're going to remove from the island plan,
implementation actions. And you're going to change it to a plan because you don't
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want to take it up and do it in your time. It's unnecessary. You could extend your
time past December 31 but no, we want to get it done. That's a focus on results.
That's not a focus on rights. That's not a focus on dignity. And that's what that does,
is it focuses on time not right.
Now you have empaneled or caused to be empaneled the Lana'i and Moloka'i
Community Plans. And now you're going to create an implementation plan. And our
Charter says that they have to provide recommendations and revisions to these
implementation actions. So how can they act as an advisory committee when they
don't even have before them your implementation plan? So you're going to have to
put that forward, their completion of their work or it's not going to matter. And the
community, once again, is dissolved, is disappeared, it's not even seen. And that's,
the island plan does that with community plan boundaries. It says, we don't have a
community.
Now you have Molokasi and Lana•i, okay, they're going to go to work on their island
plan and they don't have an implementation plan. And you guys are going to create
one after the fact? That makes no sense.
Please, recommit this bill to the General Plan Committee. Let them recognize that
they don't need to have an implementation plan. All they need to do is do their job
and not pass it on to another Council or pass it on to a confused CAC that now is
ready to do its job but can't because the implementation plan which you've created
on the same level as an island plan, on the same level as a community policy plan
that has gone to the Planning Commission and the CAC plans will go to the Planning
Commission before you act on them. How can it not?
At the very least, you should transmit this implementation plan when it's created to
the Planning Commission with your plan. And that's going to take time and you got
your CAC's blowing smoke unnecessarily. So I would ask you please refer this bill to
the General Plan Committee. Take this light industrial, go back to the Planning
Committee and protect us, protect us. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony rephrased?
Thank you, Mr. Smith.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: John Blumer-Buell. Mr. Blumer-Buell will offer testimony on Bill 67. He
will be followed by Ki'i Kaho'ohanohano.
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MR. JOHN BLUMER-BUELL (testifying on County Communication No. 12-193 and
Bill 67 (2012)1:
Good morning, Council Chair Mateo and Councilmembers. My name is John
Blumer-Buell.
Before starting the clock, I'd like to ask the Chair, Chair Mateo, if I could make a thirty
second remark regarding Communication No. 12-193?
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Buell, go ahead and do your, your comments based on the, what you
had signed up to testify on which is Bill 67. When you are completed, I will allow you
the opportunity to provide comment on, please state that bill number again.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: That is a Communication 12-193, regarding the GMO labeling.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead and provide your testimony for Bill 67 please at this time.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Okay, could I ask the Clerk to restart the clock when I start.
CHAIR MATEO: Please start your testimony, Mr. Blumer-Buell.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Okay, thank you. John Blumer-Buell from Hana. At your meeting of
September 7, you deferred Bill No. 67 because of public testimony from myself and
three board members of Hui Laulima 0 Hana. They submitted testimony and offered
to provide you with hard evidence of:
"1)

A financial report from the Hui Laulima 0 Hana certified public
accountant that discloses financial improprieties by Hui Laulima 0 Hana
Board President Hui, Lehua Cosma.

2)

A financial report from Maui Oil Company that discloses financial
improprieties by Hui Laulima 0 Hana President Lehua Cosma.

3)

A financial report from Hui Laulima 0 Hana thrift store that discloses
financial improprieties by Hui Laulima 0 Hana President Lehua Cosma.

4)

A financial report and copies of Hui Laulima 0 Hana checks that
discloses financial improprieties by Hui Laulima 0 Hana Board
President Lehua Cosma."

Did Councilmember Pontanilla and this Council contact the three former board
members to substantiate their very serious allegations by reviewing the hard
evidence? No, no one's contacted them. Why not? One of the former board
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members contacted Member Pontanilla's office and talked with staff. The former
board members were not even given the courtesy of a call from Member Pontanilla.
Why not?
I want to recognize the, and encourage, the courage of the three former Hui Laulima
O Hana board members in coming forward with their testimony. They have put their
credibility on the line and what is the response from the Maui County Council?
Nothing, no response.
I requested records from their meetings with former Council representative Medeiros
and present Councilmember Carroll in writing. What is the response from the Maui
County Council? Nothing, no response.
I asked for a complete financial performance audit of Hui Laulima 0 Hana. What is
the response of the Council?
CHAIR MATEO: One minute to conclude.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Thank you. What is the response from the Council? Nothing, no
response.
I asked the Council to look into the illegal Hui Laulima 0 Hana board of directors.
What is the response from the Council? Nothing, no response.
I asked the Maui County Council to look into why the Department of Housing and
Human Services did not send the request for the third quarter allotment of $11,000.
What is the Council response? Nothing, no response.
At the last meeting, Councilmembers stated no one would be hurt by the recent twoweek delay. That just isn't true. The Hana community, individuals and their ohana
have been hurt by this regrettable, very regrettable situation for years. Our Hana
Community Dialysis Home and our community recipients, recipients of health care
services have been hurt by the lies, deceit, and delays. And the truth is, justice
delayed is justice denied.
And so I ask you to please remember the last words of our Pledge of Allegiance
which are, "with Liberty and Justice for All". It is not too late to send the issues back
to-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Blumer-Buell please start your, please start your testimony on County
Communication No. 12-193.
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MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Thank you. This is regarding the introduction by Member Cochran
regarding labeling of GMO food products. I, I will say that I have no doubt that I
speak for hundreds of people in East Maui, if not just about everybody on Maui. As
citizens, we have the right to know and we have the right to choose. And that's all
that your resolution is. We have the right to know, we have the right to choose. You
should pass this.
There are dozens of organic farms in East Maui. They want East Maui to be an
GMO-free zone. Some farm, some farmers have declared East Maui a GMO-free
zone. Some European countries have, has declared GMO-free zones so we can at
least give our citizens the right to choose. We're not telling you what to do but I think
if people have the choice and they know what the choice is, GMO's are going to go
away. Thanks.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Mr. Blumer-Buell.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Ki'i Kaho'ohanohano. Ms. Kaho'ohanohano will be followed by Barbara
Potopowitz. Ms. Kaho'ohanohano will offer testimony on County Communication
12-193 and 12-192.

MS. KI'l KAHO'OHANAHANO (testifying on County Communication Nos. 12-192 and
12-193):
Aloha kakou. Mahalo for having me. Mahalo for holding a space for all of us to
voice.
I am in strong support for items 12-192 and 12-193. As the person who testified right
before me said, we have the right to know the, the difference. That's the main thing
that I'm asking today is to please label. We need to have these things labeled so that
we have the choice to make ourselves. We don't know, you know, it's, it hasn't been
for long enough to know that we've been doing these GMO's to know the effects long
term for us health-wise especially.
I'm a healthcare practitioner. I am a farmer. I raise my own Hawaiian medicine and,
you know, these things are really important to us culturally. Also to know that this
food, this mea 'ai that we grow came from our aina uninterrupted. We don't need to
have all of these things provided for us by GMO as far as I'm concerned.
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And I know I'm getting off into things a little bit too much. But, bottom line, please,
please support the labeling of GMO products. And thank you Elle Cochran for
bringing this up, it's so crucial. I speak for Na Wahine a Kauhi a Kama and also nonprofit Women Who Care and also for the babies in the back of the room that are our
future generation. Okay, mahalo.
CHAIR MATEO: Mahalo. Members, a need to have any part of the testimony rephrased?
Mr. Clerk, next testifier.
COUNTY CLERK: Barbara Potopowitz will offer testimony on Committee Report 12-101.
She'll be followed by Keith Kessler.
MS. BARBARA POTOPOWITZ (testifying on Committee Report No. 12-101):
Good morning, Council Chair and Councilmembers. My name is Barbara Potopowitz
and I am the Chair of the Maui County Committee on the Status of Women.
Thanks for the opportunity to become, to come before you this morning to speak in
favor of agenda item 12-101, entitled "First Reading of bill to amend the Fiscal Year
2013 Budget by adding a grant revenue appropriation to the Office of the Mayor for
the 'Hawaii State Commission on the Committee on the Status of Women' grant".
The Maui County Committee on the Status of Women is a seven member volunteer
group of Mayoral appointees that advocates for social justice, educates women on
their rights, educates women to vote, engages in political processes, gathers
information on women's issues, promotes women's equality, and serves as a
resource for women through programming, public education, and citizen participation.
I've provided our document "2011 in Review" so you can get an idea of some of our
efforts.
Our most recent project was a survey of Maui County women and men on issues of
importance to them and we are in the process of analyzing the results and will share
with them, uh, share the results with County leaders and the general public.
The State Commission on the Status of Women approached our Committee in June
of this year about their desire to grant all the State County Commissions a grant to
help further their efforts to enhance the lives of women and girls. We enthusiastically
accepted their offer and provided them with a list of some of our ideas. I've also
provided you that list.
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We encourage your support of accepting this grant and I'd be happy to answer any
questions you may have regarding this.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you very much.
MS. POTOPOWITZ: You're welcome.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK:
Keith Kessler.
Mr. Kessler will offer testimony on County
Communication 12-192 and 12-193. He will be followed by Luna Carlisle.

MR. KEITH KESSLER (testifying on County Communication Nos. 12-192 and 12-193):
Good morning, Mr. Chair and aloha kakou. With your permission, I'd like to thank
everyone in this chamber for their service to the people of Maui.
I want to preface my remarks by noting what the signers of the Declaration of
Independence said about the role of government. It said that the, they concluded
that the sole purpose of government was to secure certain rights of the people and
the chief among these were the rights to life, liberty, and the pursuit of happiness. It
wasn't to balance competing interest, it was to secure these rights and that's why we
have government. This is the primary duty of every public servant.
As things now stand, I am being denied the liberty to choose what to incorporate
within the substance of my own body. I'm being denied the right to choose lifeenhancing foods. I'm being denied the right to pursue health and happiness.
I, I urge you to support labeling, mandatory labeling of genetically modified products.
You don't have to think very much to wonder if it's such a good idea to, to change our
agriculture by making plants that can withstand the application of even more poison
than before. This really doesn't make sense. Farmers need to, to control pests but
this, this is kind of crazy, I think.
Another thing is we don't know the science. The history of what we know about
radiation, I think, is really illustrative. Madame Curie was one of the greatest
scientists of all time. She, she experimented with radioactivity and at her time, she
was the foremost expert in the whole world about radioactivity; yet she died of
radiation poisoning. She handled this--
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CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Kessler, I'm sorry, I'm going to, I'm going to stop you for one minute.
And the Chair is going to ask the individuals standing by the door, if you can please
take your conversation away from the door side please. You're disrupting this
deliberation.
My apologies, Mr. Kessler.
MR. KESSLER: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I was actually being distracted by that. Thank you.
I want to talk about the case of Madame Curie. She was one of the world's foremost
scientist. She was a Nobel Prize winner; she won two Nobel Prizes. She was the
first woman to win a Nobel Prize. She was one of only very few people that won two
Nobel Prizes; the only person to win Nobel Prizes in both Physics and Chemistry.
She died of radiation poisoning. She experimented with, with radioactive materials.
She never knew how harmful they were. Had you asked her, is this material
harmful? She would have said there's absolutely no scientific evidence that radio,
radio, radioactivity is harmful to anybody.
And it took 50 years from the time experiments with radioactivity began before
scientists began to conclude that it was in fact harmful to people. So what, the way
that science proceeds about knowing whether a technology is harmful or not is
slowly. And all the facts aren't in. and just because the scientists say we don't know
of any reason that this can harm people or that there is no evidence this can harm
people doesn't mean it can't be harmful. The best scientists sometimes don't see
what's right in front of them.
There's more in my testimony, I'd like to ask that it be included in the record. And if
you have any questions, feel free to ask me.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Members, is there a need to have any part of the
testimony rephrased? Thank you, Mr. Kessler.
MR. KESSLER: Thank you very much.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Luna Carlisle. Ms. Carlisle will be followed by Irene Bowie. Ms. Carlisle
will offer testimony on County Communication 12-192 and 12-193.
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MS. LUNA CARLISLE (testifying on County Communication Nos. 12-192 and 12-193):
Good morning. My name is Luna Carlisle. I speak in support of 12-192 and 193 on
behalf of myself, my child, future generations, people who can't be here today, and
as the latest statistics show, 91% of our country.
Elle's comments were spot on. You got to do what's right. You don't have to please
everybody, you just have to do what's right and there's no getting around that. So
does anyone have a sense of déjà vu? I do. Cause this is the third time that we've
been here to do this. And we've been here before and I'm so glad that most of this
Council voted for GMO labeling. Unfortunately, the momentum stalled in Oahu last
time despite all other islands demanding labeling.
Since then, you've had a choice, you've had a chance to research the issue even
more. You may have seen the many studies proving that GMO's and Roundup
cause organ failure, birth defects, serious illnesses such as cancer and premature
death. You may have seen other states push for labeling and probably also saw how
Monsanto threatened lawsuits and used unethical tactics to block GMO legislation
thus far.
Currently Proposition 37 is on the ballot in California, which will mandate GMO
labeling. If California passes that law, the rest of the country will follow. Monsanto,
Syngenta, Dow, and all biotech are very afraid of that because they know it will mean
their inevitable end. At some point today, Monsanto's mouthpiece will assert the
same weak excuse about labeling being too costly. And yet Monsanto has pumped
multiple millions of dollars into opposing labeling efforts and propaganda meant to
keep American farmers and consumers under control, uninformed, deceived, and
purposely poisoned.
Bear in mind when you hear that farmers support GMO that this is just a boldface lie.
The USDA data was falsified and I can say that with certainty because unfortunately I
was part of that program. I know for a fact that farmers were deceived and coerced
into accepting Roundup Ready corn and GMO's. How do I know this? Because in
1996, fresh out of high school, I worked for the USDA as a researcher.
My job was to call farmers and ask them if they would grow this toxic crop. At the
time, I had no idea what GMO was. I was just there for a paycheck. I was just doing
what my boss told me to do which was to just mark "yes". If they didn't answer the
phone, if they didn't know what was happening, just mark "yes". I see now that this is
why people like me were hired. In a highly unethical and subversive move, we were
instructed to just mark "yes" if the farmer did not answer. It has been a deception
since the start. Perhaps my conscience now compels me to right that wrong.
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Councilmembers, most of you have previously done the right thing for Maui by voting
yes to labeling legislation and I applaud you for that. Now, your resolve should be
even stronger to do so again; to stand up for the health of Maui and her people.
CHAIR MATEO: One minute to conclude.
MS. CARLISLE: This is one of those decisions that will either haunt you or reassure your
conscience for the rest of your life. Please vote yes for mandatory GMO labeling. It
is no exaggeration to say that it is a matter of life and death. The rest of the world
knows and has taken action against the corporate-ocracy that profins, profits on
poisoning us all. Please stand up, be pono. Our lives and the lives of the future
generations are in your hands. Please mandate GMO labeling.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Ms. Carlisle.
Mr. Clerk.
MS. CARLISLE: And I would just like to make sure that what I said about GM, urn, about
the USDA data being falsified is part of an official record. They need to be held
accountable for that as well.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk, next testifier, please.
COUNTY CLERK: Irene Bowie. Ms. Bowie will offer testimony on County Communication
12-193. She'll be followed by Carver Wilson.

MS. IRENE BOWIE (testifying on County Communication No. 12-193):
Good morning, Chair Mateo and Councilmembers. I'm Irene Bowie with Maui
Tomorrow Foundation.
On November 6, Californians will have the opportunity to vote on GMO labeling. If
Proposition 37 passes, California would become the first state in the nation to require
new labels on a host of food products commonly found on grocery store shelves;
including breakfast cereals, sodas, and tofu.
Consumers already know through labeling whether their salmon is wild or farm
raised, or whether their snacks are gluten-free. Nationally, 91% of voters said yes
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when asked whether the FDA should require that foods which have been genetically
engineered or containing genetically engineered ingredients be labeled to indicate
that.
Monsanto has donated $4.2 million in efforts to defeat Proposition 37. But in the late
1990's, the same company ran advertisements in Britain that supported food labeling
following a decision by the European Union to label foods.
Monsanto's ad ran, "Before you buy a potato or any other food, you may want to
know whether it's the product of food biotechnology. We have complete confidence
that our food crops are as safe and nutritious as the standards alternatives.
Monsanto fully supports UK food manufacturers and retailers in their introduction of
these labels. We believe you should be aware of all the facts before making a
purchase."
Well, I agree with Monsanto, and I want to know, in all the detail available, how my
food is produced.
A bill requiring labeling is not a ban on foods containing genetically engineered
material. It's a right to know law, allowing us to know what's in the food we eat and
how that food is produced. Please support inclusion of this resolution in Maui
County's legislative package. Food labeling allows us to make more informed
choices for our community, and you, as our representatives, should support that and
vote today on this item. Mahalo.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Ms. Bowie.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Calling Carver Wilson. Mr. Wilson will offer testimony on County
Communication 12-192 and 12-193. He will be followed by Gary Elster.

MR. CARVER WILSON (testifying on County Communication Nos. 12-192 and 12-193):
Thank you. Good morning. I'm Carver Wilson, President of the Maui County Farm
Bureau.
The Maui County Farm Bureau on behalf of our commercial farm and ranching
families, opposes these bills. The Maui County Farm Bureau is an affiliate of the
farm bureau, Hawaii Farm Bureau Federation and American Farm Bureau. Our
policy, developed by the members regarding GMA, GMO labeling states, "We
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oppose individual states establishing separate policies on agricultural biotechnology
labeling, identification, use and availability".
Furthermore, our policies state in direct reference to labeling of products derived from
plant biotechnology, "Agricultural products that are produced using approved
biotechnology should not be required to designate individual inputs or specific
technologies on the product label".
We support the science-based labeling policies of FDA, including no special labeling
requirement unless a food is significantly different from its traditional counterpart or
where a specific constituent is altered, for example, nutritionally or when, or when
affecting allergenicity, allergies. And we support voluntary labeling using statements
that are truthful and not misleading. In voluntary labeling of identity-preserved
agricultural and food products that's based on a clear and factual certification
process.
Maui County Farm Bureau represents commercial agriculture in all of its forms and
our members cover the full spectrum of agricultural practices and philosophies. We
appreciate the opportunity to offer comment on behalf of our members. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Mr. Wilson.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Calling Gary Elster. Mr. Elster will be followed by Rik Papa. Both
Messrs. Elster and Papa will testify on Committee Report 12-102.

MR. GARY ELSTER (testifying on Committee Report No. 12-102):
Mr. Chairman and Members of the Council. I'm Gary Elster. I'm the former director
of the Kehalani Community Association. Been involved in this process for the last
couple of years. Our current director, Scott Matsuura, couldn't be here today and the
Chairman of our, or Chairwomen of our community group, the voting members
submitted testimony but couldn't be here to testify.
This is a ten-year long process. When we had a unit agreement years ago to get
these two parks open and dedicated, it stopped and, because the process was
wrong, it was backwards. It should have come to the Council first and then to the
executive for execution.
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That process has now been reversed. I think it's a process that's developed, all the
interest groups have joined together. The community wants this. It's open to the, it
will be opened to the public when this is dedicated. There's improvements that are
made since the last agreement including flood control, improvements to the makai
park, a restroom, and parking lot to the mauka park. We all would want this to
happen.
We hope that the Council will finally get this done and that the community will get the
parks that they've long wanted. I'm available for any questions if there are any. But
thank you for your time.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased?
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And good morning, Mr. Elster. Thank
you for being here. Yeah, I had a question back when we were deliberating on this
and it is, so now your homeowners' association fees are lower due to this, or lower
now?
MR. ELSTER: Lowered now?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Because we've taken over these parks and some
responsibilities-MR. ELSTER: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
MR. ELSTER: They're not lower now, no. They, they've been the same for the last couple
of years. They've been going up all along.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thanks. That was, thank you.
MR. ELSTER: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. Thank you, Mr. Elster.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, Chair, please.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Victorino.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Gary, thank you for being here.
MR. ELSTER: Thank you, Councilman.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Quick, simple statement. We got it done the way it
should have been done from the beginning. Are you agreeing with that?
MR. ELSTER: I, I, I do agree and I thank you for your support in getting it done.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you. That's all, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Thank you, Mr. Elster.
MR. ELSTER: Thank you, sir.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk, proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: Rik Papa. Mr. Papa will be followed by David Stoltzfus.

MR. RIK PAPA (testifying on Committee Report No. 12-102):
Good morning, Council Chair and Council. My name is Rik Papa and I'm here in two
capacities. One as the President of the Kehalani Community Association
representing our 1,300 current members.
Kehalani is situated just down the street between Wailuku Heights and Kuikahi Drive.
We are continuing to grow as a community and these parks, the makai park and
mauka park, will be a much needed benefit to our growing community as well as the
Wailuku community at large.
Currently there is the new school, elementary school being built and these parks will
help facilitate additional resources for both the community as well as the school.
Some of our members that could not be here have submitted written testimony for
your consideration. And we hope that the Council will support the dedication of the
parks. It's been a long process as Mr. Elster mentioned. However, in the last, more
recent times, the Parks Department, the Kehalani Community Association, as well as
the developer, the Public Works Department, as well as Councilmembers, have
gotten together to come up with an agreement that we feel everybody is going to
benefit from.
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My second capacity, and some of you might or might not know it, is I do work within
the community developing a affordable project called Ho'olea Terrace for Stanford
Can Development. Mr. Carr, due to scheduling conflicts, was unable to attend
today's hearing. He has submitted written testimony and if there's any questions or
comments that I could help answer, I would be more than happy to do so.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Mr. Papa.
MR. PAPA: Thank you, Councilmen.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK:
David Stoltzfus.
Mr. Stoltzfus will offer testimony on County
Communication 12-192 and 12-193. He will be followed by Jen Freeman.
MR. DAVID STOLTZFUS (testifying on County Communication Nos. 12-192 and 12-193):
Good morning, Chair, Councilmembers. My name is David Stoltzfus, Site Lead of
Monsanto on Maui.
We oppose the inclusion in any 2013 legislative package of a State bill requiring the
labeling of genetically engineered food products. Simply and concisely, food labeling
is a Federal issue. Federal laws already requires accurate food labeling and
provides information relative to health, safety, and nutrition of all food products sold in
United States.
The FDA establishes uniform labeling requirements to be consistent with consumer
protection and commerce on a nationwide basis. Federal research and regulatory
agencies have conducted years of studies that show no health or safety concerns
that would call for labeling of genetically modified crops.
Quite the contrary, this research has found crops and food products currently
available from biotechnology to be as safe as those produced by other or organic
methods. The requirement to label food products from a genetically modified crop
makes a false or negative assumption that a genetically engineered crop is somehow
inferior to conventional or organic crops.
The Council should ask, does adoption of an additional unique labeling system put
the State of Hawaii at a disadvantage in its food supply? Would this result in
increased prices and reduce selection of goods for consumers? Would this, will this
labeling system cause an economic hardship on our local farmers, wholesalers, and
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retailers? Will the State be able to fund hiring and training of additional inspectors
and specialists for a labeling system? These questions should be addressed when
requesting a bill to solve a problem that does not exist.
We respectfully ask you to not include this proposal in any 2013 legislative package.
Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you very much for your testimony.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Jen Freeman. Ms. Freeman will offer testimony on Communications
12-192 and 12-193. She will be followed by John Gelert.

MS. JEN FREEMAN (testifying on County Communication Nos. 12-192 and 12-193):
Aloha and good morning, Council. Thank you so much for hearing us today. And
also, I'd like to thank the Members of the Council who supported the GMO labeling
initiative last year. Mahalo for your vote. My name is Jen Freeman and I'm a Maui
County resident.
The topic of GMO creation is a complex one. But the motivations behind it are not.
Owning the patents to food has a potential to generate almost unimaginable wealth.
Every person on earth who eats is their market segment. And most of us eat two to
three meals a day if we're lucky, not to mention snacks. In the race to secure leading
market position, corners are cut and shortcuts are made.
Politically expedient measures are used such as placing industry supporters in key
government positions to smooth the road to market. The five plus years required for
thorough toxicological experiments is a liability, so legal framing is adopted for the
new products that asserts they are substantially equivalent. In essence, the same as
non-genetically modified foods.
While curiously enough the products are deemed so different they can be patented.
The same substantially equivalent status allows them to cut corners on long-term
tests and human trials. The product enters the market with the goal of flooding it until
the leading market position is secured.
The fundamental conflict of interest here is clear, I hope. Any data that might arise to
prove the product is unsafe or has questionable results will be in direct conflict with
the race to win the market niche. This is the crossroads we find ourselves at, not just
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as consumers or citizens, but as mothers, fathers, aunts, uncles, grandparents,
sisters, brothers, cousins, and friends.
Do we ignore that this mentality is now being applied to one of the most basic and
intimate commodities that exists, our food? Food, unlike other products, is directly
tied to our survival. Every day we eat, placing food in our mouths and sending it
through our bodies. In the process, it becomes part of us, literally forming the bone,
muscle, and tissue that makes up our bodies. It is as personal as a product gets.
With that in mind, would you want to eat something that when tested by independent
third parties, such as this text, which is filled with multiple studies, the documented
health risks of genetically engineered foods? Would you want to eat these foods that
are consistently pointed at with troubling consequences such as tumor growth,
infertility, spontaneous abortions, severe food allergies, transferring of pesticides
generally placed in the foods themselves into people's bloodstreams? Do you really
want yourself and your loved ones to unwillingly be part of an industry gamble where
we stand to lose our health and they stand to win wildly profitable gains? The term
would be asymmetric win-lose outcome. Who stands to lose the most?
And I'd like to move on also to my second.
CHAIR MATEO: Please.
MS. FREEMAN: Without labeling, we cannot track or test the results of GMO products.
GMO's are already labeled in fifty-four countries. What we are asking for is neither
novel nor unknown for the industry. Let me repeat, we would be the fifty-fifth country.
Not exactly cutting edge, more late to the game.
In just a, go back in time. So let's go back to a similar product where industry
asserted many similar things such as the gentleman before me that there was no
problem. Let's discuss asbestos. So in, by 1960, sixty-three scientific papers on the
subject asbestos have been done, eleven of which were sponsored by the asbestos
industry, the other fifty-two coming from hospitals and medical schools. The eleven
industry studies were unanimous in denying that asbestos caused lung cancer and
minimizing the seriousness of asbestosis. A position diametrically opposite to the
conclusions reached in non-industry studies, again, non-industry studies.
In 1962, the Gulf Oil Company's advice to workers in a training manual for insulators
was that the fibers of asbestos are not injurious to the respiratory organs. Working
with this material does not subject one to this hazard to one's health. As we all know
today, this advice was not only a lie but a murderous lie.
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The history of industry denials was neatly summarized by David Ozonoff from Boston
University who served as a witness in asbestos litigation and described the series of
defenses used by the asbestos industry.
Asbestos doesn't hurt your health. Okay, it does hurt your health but it doesn't cause
cancer. Okay, asbestos can cause cancer but not-CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Freeman, I, the Chair would prefer you sticking to the subject matter.
MS. FREEMAN: Okay, so the subject matter would be that we are in a similar position now
where they are following the same arc or deniability, plausible deniability and the
studies are beginning to show the same thing. So we're basically about 25% in that
100% arc, where for example the FDA statement of policy declares, ultimately it is
the food producer who is responsible for assuring safety.
In direct contradiction industry leader, Monsanto's former director of corporate
communications states, "Monsanto should not have to vouch the safety of biotech
food. Our interest in is selling as much of it as possible. Assuring its safety is the
FDA's job".
The FDA in this report also states in evaluating its scientific mission in 2007, "that the
FDA cannot fulfill its mission because the scientific basis eroded and its
organizational structure is weak.
We have the fox in the henhouse. You can deny it all you'd like but the data will
catch up with you in your mouth, in your food, in your children's bodies. The tumors
are being shown, spontaneous abortions, stillbirths, you name it. You can do a
politically expedient where you deny it and pass it on and it will still affect you directly.
If no one will take responsibility for vouching safety of our food supply, who will? The
citizens and consumers around the world must, which is why we need the GMO's
labeled so we can track and test them properly for ourselves. We have the right to
know what is in our food and the consequences of GMO foods on our health. Where
do you stand and how do you want to be remembered on this issue? Please vote
yes on labeling GMO's.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Ms. Freeman.
Mr. Clerk, proceed please.
COUNTY CLERK: John Gelert. Mr. Gelert will offer testimony on Communication 12-193.
He will be followed by Lorrin Pang.
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MR. JOHN GELERT (testifying on County Communication Nos. 12-192 and 12-193):
This is for both 12-193 and 192. I have some recent scientific articles which I will, I
will pass to you afterwards, you can keep these. The most recent study just came
out this Wednesday was a French study, says that, the title here on this one here
says, "Cancer row over GM foods as study says it did this to rats and cause organ
damage and early death in humans". This, this particular article is from the Daily Mail
Online but it's in a lot of different sources on the internet right now.
Basically it's the first long-term study of GMO damage. Its long-term is only twentyfour months. Some of the highlights here are that it, let's see here. Between 50 and
80% of female rats develop large tumors by the beginning of the twenty-fourth month,
with up to three tumors per animal. Only 30% of the control rats developed tumors.
Up to 70% of females died prematurely compared to, with only 20% in the control
group. Tumors in rats of both sexes fed the GMO corn were two to three times larger
in the control group, with the large tumors appeared in females after seven months,
compared to fourteen months in the control group. And so on and so forth.
There's a lot of other studies that have been done on reactions in, in animals, farm
animals. So for instance, let's see, well, god there's so many things to pick here. But
basically the, the GMO, the genetic material has been fed to, to even to farm animals
in Europe, even though the, the crops themselves are not, not allowed to be fed to
humans. And, and this has been showing up in milk and in eggs and in and in meat.
There's another, more evidence here, the GMO toxins are found in the blood of
mothers and babies. The team took blood samples from 30 pregnant women to
deliver, 30 samples from umbilical cords immediately after birth and 39, well anyway,
the results show that toxic Bt protein was present in 93% of pregnant women, in
80% of, of umbilical cord samples and in 67% of non-pregnant women.
Folks, this Roundup glyphosate is, is very toxic and, and it also causes super weeds
to grow which can only be killed now with, with flame throwers and with Agent
Orange. It's poisoning our land, it's poisoning our water, it's poisoning the air as the,
as the pollen contaminates all kinds of other crops nearby. Thank you very much.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you very much. And you're going to submit your, your
comments?
MR. GELERT: Yes.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.

DR. LORRIN PANG (testifying on Count/ Communication Nos. 12-192 and 12-193):
Good morning. My name is Lorrin Pang. I testify as a private citizen. I'm a
physician, twenty-five years ago I was asked by the World Health Organization in
Geneva to teach the course on safety and efficacy of pharmaceutical products. I still
teach and consult for them. You have a copy of my written testimony.
Products should be fully tested for efficacy and safety for, before being released onto
the market period. Hindsight of safety claims "that we were right to take the gamble"
is never an argument, and depends on luck. That is Michael Seabright's position,
Federal Judge who ruled against this. In theory and in animals, GMO's are very
worrisome.
Sometimes products reach the market before being fully tested like the swine flu
vaccine a couple years ago. We had to release it early because the outbreak was
here. Magnesium sulfate, we long used it for eclampsia pregnancy before we really
tested it was grandfathered. In these cases when these untested products are on the
market, what shall we do? What can we do?
Number one, we could restrict the use only under prescription, not over the counter.
Obviously, when we do that the products labeled, you can identify it. Number two,
maybe even when we prescribe it we get the users written informed consent, in
addition. Obviously the products labeled because we know what's what.
What if we just simply label without any of the above restrictions? There's a couple
of comment, a few comments here. That's kind of risky because a lot of people don't
really read or understand the label, yeah. Some people like the labeling because it's
a marker that when the GM product came, there was a lot of co-use, high use of
combinations of pesticides which we're having a problem with.
The other thing is maybe if it's labeled they can choose among different GMO's, like
maybe it's okay to buy the GMO papaya but not GMO kalo. Okay. Maybe the
medical people if you label it could track it to diseases or not.
I support labeling but only as a band-aid measure since the general safety issue has
not been resolved. Labeling does not make it okay to bring untested products to the
market; especially when they are over the counter and without written informed
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consent; especially when they risk irreversible harm to the environment or health, or
worse, spread as a life form.
Back to labeling. We can use a car, a car analogy. County X sells a new model car
where there are theoretical issues, confirmed by animal crash tests, when the brakes
have a problem, that the brakes have a problem. Crash tests are sometimes very
bad, but worse their degree of badness was inconsistent and not predictable
because we don't really understand the mechanics behind the crash. But we have
the car in the market. GMO labeling is like arguing about what color to paint the car,
which to me is a band-aid for the real underlying issue, the brakes. But I support the
band-aid.
Oh, and the regulators? I have cited many documents published in peer review
medical literature that they are asleep at the wheel.
CHAIR MATEO: One minute to conclude.
DR. PANG: They have still not waken up. Maybe the safety concerns by the AMA now or
the tumor data from the animals will wake them up. Is this a Federal issue? We
have been told that they neither have the expertise nor serious interest. They do not
have the authority to preempt local positions. And I'd be happy to answer any
questions.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony rephrased?
Thank you, Mr. Pang.
DR. PANG: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, at this time the youngsters from the island of Lana'i is waiting in
the lobby area. We are going to return to the agenda item "E. Ceremonial
Resolutions" at this time.
Mr. Clerk, proceed on ceremonial resolutions.
Yeah, please, where are they? They're standing outside, tell them come in please.
Members, Lanasi is in the house.
Mr. Clerk, proceed with the resolution please.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, proceeding with ceremonial resolutions.
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CEREMONIAL RESOLUTIONS
RESOLUTION
NO.
12-91
CONGRATULATING THE FOURTH GRADERS OF
LANK I HIGH AND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL FOR
WINNING THE PROJECT EARTH 2012 EARTH DAY
CONTEST'S BEST ORIGINAL SONG/VIDEO PRESENTATION
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Mr. Chairman, thank you very much. And I appreciate the
indulgence of the Members as well as our citizens in our gallery this morning.
MR. CHAIRMAN, I MAKE A MOTION TO ADOPT THE
RESOLUTION ENTITLED "CONGRATULATING THE FOURTH
GRADERS, WHO ARE NOW FIFTH GRADERS, OF LANAI
HIGH AND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL FOR WINNING THE
PROJECT EARTH 2012 EARTH DAY CONTEST'S BEST
ORIGINAL SONG AND VIDEO PRESENTATION".
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
MR. CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Hokama and second by Mr. Victorino to adopt the
resolution.
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Mr. Chairman, I would like to request the Clerk to read the
resolution in its entirety, please?
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Mr. Clerk, please read the resolution throughout.
(The resolution was read in its entirety.)

CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Hokama.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Mr. Chairman, Members, thank you very much. And kids,
look at the camera, the cameras on you. This is your moment in time.
You know, Mr. Chairman, Members, it's been, gee, maybe for me about 50 years ago
when I was a fifth grader. And I take great pride in being a graduate and alumnus of
this great school that our children are here today representing in our community.
One thing I would like to share is that, you know, we have always acknowledged
achievements of our, of our youth. And I think our County is especially blessed that
we also have an outstanding group of young students from the island of Lanasi, a
small community, from a public school, Mr. Chairman, that is now well known
throughout the nation and, of course, stars on YouTube.
But I'd like to also share that besides this award-winning song that we are
recognizing them for today, I would like to also share and this is what Mr. Glickstein
who's their being part of the leadership of this young men and women of our island, is
that they also participated. And of course what we're going to hear this morning, one
of the two songs we're going to hear this morning, Mr. Chairman, is that they also
worked hard whereby they also participated in the John Lennon songwriting contest
for this song. And they were also recognized for their participation in this John
Lennon songwriting contest.
And I hear that because they are now so popular and in their music and in their
videos that I believe they are also considering a CD in the near future. And I would
be more than pleased to be one of the first to purchase one of those wonderful
achievements.
But here today, Mr. Chairman, you know, I know time is pressing because besides
us, they have two other engagements today. They're going to be performing for
Mayor Arakawa downstairs, and also this afternoon will be going to the Maui Ocean
Center to do their third and final performance on Maui before returning home.
So I'd just like to thank the Members for their support today to allow us to share the
greatness of our youth of Lanai And of course, this became more than just a class
project as you can see. There's became a parental project because there's a lot of
proud parents in the back who are here to witness this honoring of their child. And so
at this time, Mr. Chairman, if there's no other further testimony, which I'm sure there'll
be, I would like to then at the appropriate time ask for the consideration. Thank you,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, further discussion?
Mr. Victorino.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'll, I'll, I'll say this, right on. Lanasi has made us proud.
Again, a public school showing that they can lead, not only in what I call athletics, but
in the academia world and the entertainment world. So I'll say congratulations to all
of you, Mr. Glickstein and all of the teachers, all of you parents back there; you make
it possible. Remember kids, you've got to thank them because they make it possible
for you to have this opportunity, right? Right? Thank you very much. Thank you,
Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Vice-Chair Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. I too would like to extend my
congratulations to students, teachers, as well as parents. You know, every time we
hear about Lanasi in regards to their physical fitness experiences and, and winnings,
you know, this is a first, I think. And I just want to convey my congratulations. And,
and I think, you know, like Mr. Hokama, you know, he was there fourth grade or fifth
grader, 50 years ago and that's the reason why he sings so well. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr., Mr. Pontanilla.
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Chair's going to go right down the line with the Members.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I thought it was his beverage choice that made him sing so
well.
You guys, each and every one of you and your parents and your teachers make
Lana'i proud, which in turns makes Maui County proud, which in turns makes the
State proud. You guys have done a fabulous job and I want to congratulate you from
the bottom of my heart and for all of Maui County. Huge congratulations, thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Couch.
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And, this is so touching and moving to
see. And what makes me extremely happy and, you know, I'm confident that our
future is in very capable hands because at your age to, to come up with, you know,
every day is earth day is an awesome, awesome concept.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
September 21, 2012
Page 30

So I want to thank everyone, yourselves, our young adults here, the, the teachers,
parents, and everyone who supported you to be here and to accomplish what you
have. So, I want to say huge congratulations. I'm very, very excited and happy to
see that our, our young generation is really stepping up and understanding, you
know, what makes, that you're making a difference in our, in our community and on
our planet. So thank you very much everybody. Congratulations.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Cochran.
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. Not a whole lot to say other than
ditto to what's already been said. I'd like to add my congratulations. My thanks for
you guys coming to visit us. We are very happy to have you here. We don't often
have these, these many young people in our chamber; particularly from Lana'i. This
is really a banner day with your parents. Congratulations to all of you, you make us
proud. But I want to hear the, the song. So I'm ready to get on with it. Thank you
very much and congratulations.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Baisa.
Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I also come from a small school, I
graduated from Hana School. And I know that sometimes when we come from
smaller schools and we're isolated, we have special problems. And you have shown
that you can overcome anything. We're so proud of you from what you've done.
Almost 2,000 schools, you coming ahead of them. I don't think there's anything in the
future that you can't do. Congratulations.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Carroll.
The Chair also would like to weigh in and congratulate the youth of Lanasi. This is
really a privilege for us to have the young visitors in our chamber. Members, this
morning and, and, you know, in a, in a very short period of time when we show the
video presentation with the songs that they have, they'll be singing, it is absolutely
impressive. I am so proud of our youth, you know, for the, their major
accomplishment.
And just to give you a better understanding, this is not a small deal. As the resolution
read, Project Earth Day is a global environment educational network. We're talking
about 1,900 schools and a 108 countries. This is not a small deal. This is Lanai
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Very proud of all, very proud of all of you and the parents and, and the teachers.
Congratulations.
Members, no more discussion. All those in favor of the motion to adopt the resolution
entitled, "CONGRATULATING THE FOURTH GRADERS OF LANA I HIGH AND
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL FOR WINNING THE PROJECT EARTH 2012 EARTH DAY
CONTEST'S BEST ORIGINAL SONG/VIDEO PRESENTATION", signify by saying
"aye".
.

AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS BAISA, CARROLL, COCHRAN,
COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR
PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.
CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES:
EXCUSED:

NONE.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.

CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes" and one Member "excused", Mr. White.
Members, we're going to take a very short recess at this point to bring the screen
down. You are in store for an absolute treat. This Council stands in recess.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 10:28 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 10:31 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT, EXCEPT
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE, EXCUSED.)
CHAIR MATEO: Council of the County of Maui regular meeting of September 21, 2012 will
reconvene.
Members, with much pride and excitement, I present to you the youth of Lanai
The music video of "Every Day is Earth Day" was played as the students sang along.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, Members, the next song, no, no, no, no, you guys
should keep going. This is the song that I believe Matt and the students provided,
"Singing to the World". I believe this is the one that the John Lennon songwriting
contest was submitted for and I hope you will enjoy it as much as I have.
The music video of "Singing to the World" was played as the students sang along.
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CHAIR MATEO: Ladies and gentlemen, once again, true love from the island of Lana•i,
truly making the world better.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Perfect.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair, Chairman, thank you very much for your indulgence
to allow our youth of Lana‘i to be present here this morning. At this time I'd like to
ask Matt, Mr. Glickstein, if you'd come forward and bring, I don't know who's going to
represent also the class. Yeah, bring up those two students who's, who are going to
speak on behalf of the whole class.
So first we'll hear from their teacher, part of the guide, guidance that have helped our
youth move this project forward. And of course there's many people that are
involved, not only the parents. But I'd like to ask Mr. Glickstein to, at this time, to
address the Members and our communities. And after that we'll have two of our
future leaders to speak.
Matt.
MR. MATT GLICKSTEIN: Aloha. My name is Matt Glickstein and I am an educational
assistant with the Lana'i Class of 2020, and it is a huge honor to be here.
First I'd like to say thank you to the Councilmember Riki Hokama and his staff for
helping us to set up this day and providing us with transportation, lunch, and the
opportunity to perform. I also want to say a big mahalo to teacher Sandy Patterson
who personally donated $900 of her own money to make this field trip possible. So
thank you, Sandy. We're so happy she could also be with us here today.
My position at Lana'i High and Elementary School has allowed me to work
continuously with these students since they were in first grade. Last year the
students and I were lucky enough to be in Mrs. Patterson's classroom where her
passion for creativity and academic excellence sparked our interest to write songs.
Poetry assignments became the building blocks for lyrics which led to our songs and
music videos. A lot of what we have been able to accomplish is due to
Mrs. Patterson's support and guidance.
Music and songwriting in the classroom has made a significant impact on the
students and their learning. I hope that we can continue to do more projects like this
where they can express and share important messages with others through music.
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Now here to tell you a little bit more about their inspiration are two representatives
from the Lana'i Class of 2020. Thank you.
MS. BROOKE BELISTA: Aloha. My name is Brooke Belista and thank you for having us
here. My inspiration was that it was Earth Day and I wanted everyone to celebrate
our earth. I wanted to write a song to get little kids to be inspired. Maybe one day
they would want to write a song too. Songs are not just to listen to, it can be learning
or for loved ones.
MR. ELIJAH GIMA-MALTEZO: Aloha. My name is Elijah Gima-Maltezo. Thank you for
letting us perform for you guys. I would like to thank first, Mr. Glickstein and
Ms. Patterson for all, for all the time and work, also the money. We would also,
before we was also known as the naughty class, but since the songs we were known
as awesome class. We'd like to present this artwork inspired by Gustav Klimt to the
Maui County Council as a thank you for their hospitality.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Members, I would like to ask your indulgence again and ask
Chair Mateo for a short recess. This is a big moment for our youth and they would
like to have a picture in our chambers, of course with our County seal in the back.
So, Mr. Chairman, at the appropriate time I would like to request a short recess
please.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, at this time the Council will stand in recess.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 10:44 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 10:54 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT, EXCEPT
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE, EXCUSED.)
CHAIR MATEO: Council of the County of Maui regular meeting of September 21, 2012 will
reconvene. Members, thank you very much for that vote and those Lana'i kids are
absolutely incredible, so.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, they are.
CHAIR MATEO: Absolutely exciting. Prior to that particular break, we were still in
testimony.
Mr. Clerk, please call up the next testifier.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, before calling the next testifier, I would note for the
record, resolution adopted was RESOLUTION 12-91.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
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PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY
COUNTY CLERK: Resuming with public testimony on agenda items, calling Brian
Lehmann. Brian Lehmann. Mr. Lehmann will offer testimony on Communications
12-192 and 12-193. He will be followed by Colette Evans.

MR. BRIAN LEHMANN (testifying on County Communication Nos. 12-192 and 12-193):
Good morning, Mr. Chairman, Councilmembers. I'm Brian Lehmann, I live here on
Maui, and I support agenda items 12-192 and 193 without referral back to
Committee.
It may be in line with the preceding. I'd like to take a minute to discuss organic food
because Monsanto consistently claims that by virtue of organic, we already have
GMO labeling or freedom of choice. But while the standards do preclude GMO's
from production and handling, they were never crafted to prevent environmental
cross contamination. So while probably still a good bet to avoid GMO's, USDA
certified organic doesn't require testing without cause and is not a complete
assurance.
A report on NPR said most U.S. certified organic corn is typically contaminated up to
2% already. We do have non-GMO voluntary labeling for one of the fast growing
non-GMO project verified employs a .9% tolerance for GMO's. So instead of choice,
we get contamination. The Secretary of Agriculture is even now seeking
recommendations from the AC21 Committee on how to compensate farmers for
cross contamination. That's an official acknowledgement that it will continue.
The biotech industry likes to talk about redundancy and cost also, of course having to
rely on two labels for a measure of certainty is redundant. But Monsanto can
apparently afford the over $7 million they've already contributed to a ballot or a
labeling initiative in California that they say would be so costly.
A fear of losing market share doesn't constitute a right to force feed us without our
knowledge. Some of us have been eating organic food for a long time already. We
had State level standards long before the national organic standards. And just like
anyone looking at their non-GMO shopping guide, I can't find GMO-free supplements
anymore, at least not very easily. And so we're hearing that 100% GMO-free is
unrealistic now.
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But this situation has come about without testing or labeling from a government that
was entrusted with the organic standard to preserve its integrity. So we have a
serious issue here and we need labeling so that the food supply at least is market
driven.
CHAIR MATEO: One minute to conclude.
MR. LEHMANN: And I've, I've emailed you my testimony. Thanks for having this hearing
and supporting these measures.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Mr. Lehmann.
Mr. Clerk.
CHAIR MATEO: Calling Colette Evans. Ms. Evans will offer testimony on Communication
192, 12-192 and 12-193. She'll be followed by Ben Wilson.
MS. COLETTE EVANS (testifying on County Communication Nos. 12-192 and 12-193):
Aloha, good morning. I'd like to offer testimony on both 12-192 and followed by
12-193. Before I begin, I want to thank the Councilmembers who supported our
GMO initiative last year. I really do appreciate that. I also want to ask that the
Council second the motion to vote on this today.
The safeguards that were set up to protect the public from corporate greed have
failed us. Biotech industry people pretend that folks like me who are opposed to
GMO's and support labeling are anti-science and anti-scientific. But let me be clear,
most of us who support labeling are not opposed to science, but actually the lack of
scientific testing.
An example of this is that I, I stand before you now asking for support for labeling of
this product which has been pervasively on the market for over a decade and yet,
here hot off the presses as has just been mentioned is the first ever, this was
published September 19, 2012 just this week, we have the results of one of the first
ever peer reviewed long-term animal studies performed.
The responsible thing would have been to thoroughly test it before it was sold. But
industry did not sponsor tests longer than 90 days and the FDA did not require them
to do so. Interestingly, it turns out that these industry sponsored short-term studies
were just one month shy of the four months it takes for the health issues to show up
in test subjects as is documented in this recent two-year study.
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The, in this study they found symptoms began as soon as four months and that they
were as high as a 30 and 40% abnormal upswing in premature death, tumor, and
cancers in rats fed a GM diet versus those fed a non-GM diet. This still doesn't tell
us what it does in humans. But I think we can agree it's not a very good sign.
In the scientific world, this is a major red flag that further testing is needed before
something could be deemed safe for consumption. So now what do we do?
Labeling is a start.
The industry tends to present, present non-fact as fact with an inherent tone that if
you are questioning it, you're an idiot. This bias can do even the most thoughtful
person when they do not have the time or inclination to investigate further.
For example, I was at dinner with a friend a few months ago who I consider to have
quite an investigative, intelligent, and independent mind, and the topic of GMO's
came up. I was blown away to hear him argue on behalf of biotech industry using the
rhetoric biotech created. Piece by piece I could track, I, I, piece by piece I addressed
his arguments. I asked him, where did you get this idea? As it turns out, he couldn't
track his logic to any solid reason or science but rather had just heard it and for some
reason not question it. By the time we were finished he couldn't believe he had
adopted such a misinformed perspective so completely.
This is how the attitude in combination with the mainstream, excuse me, the
misinformation used by biotech industry works.
CHAIR MATEO: One minute to conclude.
MS. EVANS: I requested to testify on both.
CHAIR MATEO: You're testifying on 12-192 at this time.
MS. EVANS. Oh, thank you very much. This is how the attitude in combination with the
misinformation used by biotech industry works. It makes you believe you have been
informed of the truth and you do not ask questions. In this way, people walk away
thinking GMO's are proven safe, tested, and in some, in some cases even saving the
world through technology, or even worse a better product than what nature intended
without looking into the facts.
The industry won a great victory which saved them time and money with this strategy
when they began using the terminology of substantial equivalence in relation to the
approval of their product. The argument is that long-term and thorough testing was
and is unnecessary because GM corn for example is substantially equivalent to non-
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GM corn. This language was then adopted by the FDA with a little help from their
inside guys and it was rubber-stamped. On the surface this doesn't sound like a very
big deal; looks like corn, tastes like corn, so it's corn, right? Here's the problem. If I
offer you two glasses of water, one pristine and the second with traces of anthrax, by
definition, they are substantially equivalent. Which one would you choose?
CHAIR MATEO: Please start your testimony on County Communication No. 12-193.
MS. EVANS: Thank you. So, it's clearer in this example, the distance between substantial
equivalence and actual equivalence can be quite large. A small difference which
makes all the difference. GM corn is not the same as non-GM corn but it is
substantially equivalent.
The strategy of plausible deniability diverts attention from what is really going on,
which is that there is a lack of evidence of their claim to safety. It's a smoke screen
and it works for a period of time, that is until the evidence proves to the contrary.
An example of the shifting grounds of plausible deniability in action is how the
industry use to take a, use to take a very strong stance that the pestidi, pesticide Bt in
GMO corn, when ingested, would pass through the body without crossing the blood
barrier thus it posed no threat to, to people when ingested.
A year ago it was discovered, as was earlier mentioned, in a Canadian hospital that
pregnant women who eat a conventional diet that included GM corn tested in the
high 90 percentile for having Bt in their blood, and in the 80 percentile for passing
that Bt via the umbilical cord to their unborn children. The industry response is to
move on to the next best argument as if they had never made an assertion for which
they had no proof.
You still, you still will come across people, biotech people, who insist their biotech
product is in some way superior to what nature created. To them I say, if you are
proud of it, label it. In fact, why aren't you advocating for labeling? But no, that is not
the real issue at hand as was demonstrated in Europe. The truth is that when it
comes to labeling, industry doesn't want it because consumers do not tend to choose
products made with GMO ingredients. So I stand here, again, asking for your
support of our community's right to know and choose if we gamble with the as of yet
still unproven consequences of substantially equivalent GM foods. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you very much, Ms. Evans.
MS. EVANS: Thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk, please proceed.
MS. EVANS: Can, can I offer the, can I offer this.
CHAIR MATEO: Yes. Thank you.
COUNTY CLERK: Calling Mr. Ben Wilson. Ben Wilson. Calling Madir Scolpini-Heisel.
Ms. Scolpini-Heisel will offer testimony on County Communication 12-193. She will
be followed by Judy Levy.
MS. MADIR SCOLPINI-HEISEL (testifying on County Communication No. 12-193):
Hello, Councilmembers. My name is Madir Scolpini-Heisel. I've been a citizen and
resident of Maui since 23 years.
And I'm here to strongly with all my mighty support, support GMO labeling items
12-192 and 12-193. I really think it's of the basic of all these is our right to know
where and how the food is produced. And I'm really asking all of you
Councilmembers to take the time to strongly consider this issue and really look at it
with your whole heart. Don't listen to the money and to the greed of power. Just
really listen and look at it with your whole heart.
I know each of you are in the position that you are today, mostly because you want to
make the world better, like the kids of Lanasi said. And a factor showing that
Monsanto is not making the world better, it's making the world more diseased. So
please, I strongly and beg you to consider this issue and support the labeling. Thank
you so much.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you very much, ma'am.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Judy Levy. Ms. Levy will offer testimony on Communication 12-193.
She'll be followed by Glenda Frederick.
MS. JUDY LEVY (testifying on County Communication 12-193):
Good morning, Chair and County Councilmembers. It's always a privilege to get to
come and address you. Thank you for doing what we hope is best for our beautiful
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Maui. I'm here as a grandmother. I'm a local businesswoman. I'm an individual
farmer myself and a sustainability activist.
I want to say I truly appreciate Elle Cochran's efforts to reintroduce this crucial bill
that gives all Hawaiian citizens the right to know exactly what's in our foods. I'm
really passionate about the option of vibrant health for all of Maui and anyone who
wants it. And I truly believe that GMO foods are dangerous. And we've heard a lot of
really good scientific testimony about that.
I've been active this year in helping to educate more people here on the dangerous
reality of GMO's in too many of our foods already. I believe that's part of what
contributes to the diabetes epidemic that's going on in our country and the obesity.
Here we live on a magnificent place on the planet and most of us care deeply about
eating healthy, clean food.
Unfortunately, it appears that Monsanto has a powerful connection with some of our
decision-making members which may have prevented some of you from, as Elle said,
doing the right thing. We urge one of you today to second Ms. Cochran's motion to
label GMO foods. We really look forward to Maui and Hawaii being a GMO-free zone
and indeed, I hope a fully self-sustainable Maui soon. And we hope that this issue
can be voted on today if one of you will step up to, to second the motion.
Gladys Baisa and Mike White shared with us several months ago at upcountry
sustainability that they were concerned that the labeling system would be a hardship
on our local farmers, and I'm curious where you got that information. And I hope that
you, that you've had more time to search your souls and talk more with your
constituents about what we want.
So I urge you to all be pono today and to help keep all of Hawaiian citizens to stay as
healthy as we want. Please step up today, one of you please second this motion so
that we can move forward with it and make, make us proud of our County Council
who show us that you care deeply about your constituents who put you here. Thank
you so much. Mahalo.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Ms. Levy.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Glenda Frederick. Ms. Frederick will offer testimony on Communication
12-193. She'll be followed by Jeff Heisel.
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MS. GLENDA FREDERICK (testifying on County Communication 12-193):
My name is Glenda Frederick and I'm a concerned citizen. I'm in strong support for
items 12-192 and 12-93 [sic]. And I want to say that I'm proud of the children from
Lana'i for being voices for mother earth, for our mother earth. And right now I would
like to be that voice for our mother earth.
For those who are concerned about being politically correct, I'd have you know that
the issue of GMO's was presented on the Channel 5 News Wednesday evening. It
was reported that a growing number of people are against or concerned about
GMO's. We're supposed to be a government of the people, for the people, and
Councilmembers, you are supposed to be representing the people. We are here
asking for laws for labeling GMO products, but keep in mind that there are many
countries around the world who have banned GMO products. There's a reason for
that.
Countries around the world are rejecting America's foods. Other countries will not
accept our meat because it's so contaminated. So why are we kowtowing to
Monsanto? Is it because we're manipulated by the money Monsanto contributes to
politics and other organizations? Is it profit before people? Let's also keep in mind
that their GMO crops are dependent on the increasing use of the dangerous
herbicide Roundup, which is contaminating our soil, air, and water.
Humanity has grown its foods organically for thousands of years without poisonous
pesticides. Today there are alternatives to pesticides and you can see this in the
success of organic farming. Now we have big chemical companies convincing
people that pesticides and herbicides are a necessity. The only necessity I see is
increasing the profits of these countries, or of these companies.
Cesar Chavez who started the United Farm Workers Union had testified in, on
April 16, 1969 before the U.S. Senate about the effects suffered by farm workers who
were exposed to these chemicals. Many children of farm workers were born with
defects that Chavez attributed to pesticide exposure. He also pointed out the great
numbers of farm workers who suffered from breathing problems, cancer, and other
illnesses. There is no acceptable level of exposure to any chemical that causes
cancer, Chavez later said. We cannot tolerate any toxic substance that causes
miscarriages, stillbirths, and deformed infants.
CHAIR MATEO: One minute to conclude.
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MS. FREDERICK: Chavez said, during the past few years, I have been studying the plague
of pesticides in our land and our food. The evil is far greater than even I had thought
it to be. It threatens to choke out the life of our people and also the life system that
supports us all. So we must keep in mind that GMO crops means an increased use
of Roundup on our food supply.
If you do not know about the 250,000 farmers in India who have committed suicide
because of Monsanto and GMO's, I suggest that you watch the documentary "Bitter
Seeds". If you do not know about the anger of the people in Mexico because all of
their corn's been ruined by GMO's, I recommend that you do a little research. So
considering all that's been said, I'm hoping that integrity and courage is demonstrated
in any decisions in this matter. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Ms. Frederick.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Jeff Heisel. Mr. Heisel will offer testimony on Communication 12-193.
He will be followed by Courtney Bruch.

MR. JEFF HEISEL (testifying on County Communication No. 12-193):
Good morning. Thank you for having me. I, I'd like to CHAIR MATEO: State your name for the record please.
MR. HEISEL: My name is Jeff Heisel. I live in Kihei. I've been a Maui resident for over
25 years and I want to speak of those two resolutions, 12-192 and 193.
It's extremely important to me. I am a label reader. I try to buy only organic. I try to
buy as less processed as possible. I've suffered with food allergies and health issues
and I found that the closest to real food that I can get helps me the most.
In this issue, the thing I want to point out, that song, "Let's Make a Better World", you
know, it's like this is a David and Goliath issue. The corporation of Monsanto is the
Goliath and the, the people like me and others that are only voices through you, the
Councilmembers, to try to help to protect us. And we're not, at this point, asking to
ban anything, just that to label it so that people can see clearly what they're buying.
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To me, GMO it's, it's not, you know needs to be tested more. But I want to be able to
have the choice to see it. And the thing with organic, there's a lot of very good
farmers that don't use pesticides and basically it's organic but they can't label it
organic because there's other stipulations; the land has to be chemical free for so
many years. So, they won't be able to, to stand out as non-GMO if it's not labeled.
So please, please support this in the labeling and together we can make a better
world tomorrow. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Mr. Heisel.
MR. HEISEL: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Courtney Bruch. Ms. Bruch will offer testimony on Communications
12-192 and 12-193. She'll be followed by Kevin Jackson.

MS. COURTNEY BRUCH (testifying on County Communication Nos. 12-192 and 12-193):
Good morning. I'd like to offer testimony on 192 and then followed by 12-193. Is that
clear?
CHAIR MATEO: Proceed.
MS. BRUCH: Okay, thank you. My name is Courtney Bruch, good morning. First off, I am
concerned that there's some funny business with the wording of the agenda today
concerning 12-192 and 193. It's my understanding from Elle's office that both of
these items would be voted on today by the full Council. I'm, I'm a little bit confused
now whether that's the case because of Hokama's wording on the agenda. I implore
a motion be made and seconded so these labeling items are voted on today.
As an island coordinator for GMO-Free Maui and up, and, and Upcountry
Sustainability Core member, I have the responsibility to educate and inspire our
island community to know about GMO's; how they can be avoided and what are
healthy alternatives. I see people getting informed in making lifestyle choices to
enhance their health and that of their families. I see more and more local groups,
legislators, and individuals publically taking the position to label GMO's. Some of
these include GMO-Free Maui, Maui Tomorrow, the Upcountry Sustainability Core
Committee, Elle Cochran, Tulsi Gabbard, Simon Russell, Ramoda Anand, the Sierra
Club, and Dr. Pang. That was just to name a few.
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We are asking you today to support two packages to go to the State, to ask the State
to label GMO's. I know more and more people and organizations will support
labeling once they are informed. And they are becoming informed. People are
paying close attention to who is supporting labeling and who is not; especially so.
close to elections.
(Chair Mateo was excused from the meeting at 11:19 a.m.)
MS. BRUCH: I want to thank Elle Cochran and the Councilmembers that supported GMO
labeling last year as well as the Councils of Big Island and Kauai. I realize you have
heard much testimony on this issue. It is one of the most important issues that we
face. It is only natural that people want to protect the food supply and know what
they are eating. I ask you to be patient with us today, recognizing the importance of
this issue and the beauty of the tremendous care of our community to come here and
take a stand for labeling.
I see companies like Down to Earth educating the community about GMO's even
though they, like other stores, still carry items on their shelves that contain GMO
ingredients. In the long run, healthy customers can buy healthy food. October 6,
Down to Earth and Seeds of Truth are hosting a discussion panel, I hope all of you
will attend, called, "Let's Eat Non-GMO, The Importance of Labeling", from 5:00 —
7:00 p.m. at Maui Waena Intermediate School. The awareness is growing but
unfortunately plenty of people have never heard of a GMO.
I have spoken to people from many nationalities. They all care about what they are
eating and appreciate the information. It is unfair to discriminate against people who
are uninformed, who do not buy organic food or shop in health food stores, and may
not know non-GMO certified products exist. All people have the right to know.
Our food has been genetically altered by a chemical company that made Agent
Orange, dioxin, and PCBs. We deserve to know that our food crops have been
genetically engineered to be herbicide resistant or pesticide producing. You deserve
to have it labeled so you have a choice to buy it. Or if you've never heard of GMO, to
say what's a GMO? It's in my food.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Courtney, can you conclude on 192.
MS. BRUCH: Sure. I emailed you a link. So am I going on to the next?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, when you're ready to go on to the next. Conclude on
192.
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MS. BRUCH: Okay. I can conclude here.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, fine.
MS. BRUCH: And go on now. I emailed you a link to the new film by Jeffrey Smith called,
"Genetic Roulette". This is a book he wrote many years ago, he now has a film. I
encourage you to look at my email to follow that link. You can watch it with, today or
tomorrow. It's still for free online. Many doctors, scientists, and families are in this
movie. Many cases of children diagnosed with autism spectrum have drastic health
and behavioral improvements when GMO's are taken out of their diet.
This movie proves there is an obvious correlation between the rise in autism,
infertility, gastrointestinal diseases, and irritable bowel syndrome with the introduction
of GMO's in our food supply. It is represented clearly in the graphs in this movie
upon their research.
(Chair Mateo returned to the meeting at 11:22 a.m.)
Our food agencies are unfortunately infiltrated and bought out at the national level.
We cannot rely on them to keep us safe from GMO's. Last year I emailed you and
gave you each a diagram that clearly defines the revolving door between the Federal
government and Monsanto. Doctor Lawrence Plumlee form, former medical advisor
for the EPA Office of Research and Development states in Jeffrey Smith's new
movie, "Genetic Roulette", I think this is the most alarming thing I have seen in
Washington that we would clear new unique products for human consumption without
careful independent testing of these products. I can only think money is the reason.
Speaking of money, pro-GMO industry erroneously postulates that high GMO
labeling costs will fall on the consumer which was clearly disputed last year in
testimony by Yo Kobayashi who is not here today because he is in Japan. His
research indicates consumers would have to pay no more than $5.00 per person, per
year max.
In turn, Monsanto and leading food manufacturers have contributed $25 million to
oppose California GMO labeling Proposition 37. They obviously don't want us to
know. A million signatures were gathered in California to place Proposition 37 on the
ballot. Twenty-four hundred people have signed our online petition to mandate
labeling for GMO's in the State of Hawaii. The same companies that produce food
for the U.S. are already labeling GMO's in thirty plus countries worldwide that require
labeling. They can add Hawaii on their list.
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I thank the Maui County Council for supporting GMO labeling last year and strongly
urge your unanimous vote of strong support for items 12-192 and 12-193. The health
of your family's children and your children's children depend on your decision today.
There was mention of the study that just came out this past week from France. I, you
all should have this on your tables right now. Please look at it. This is a picture of
the rats from these studies. This is proof that we need GMO's labeled in our food.
CHAIR MATEO: One minute to conclude.
MS. BRUCH: I'm so glad that you unanimously passed the resolution to commemorate our
Lanasi children today. These children and their families need to know what they are
eating. GMO's need to be labeled. Let Maui citizens know that all of our
Councilmembers agree. We have the right to know if it's GMO and send a strong
message to the Hawaii State Legislature, Legislature to make it so. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you very much, Ms. Bruch.
MS. BRUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk, proceed please.
COUNTY CLERK: Kevin Jackson. Mr. Jackson will offer testimony on Communication
12-193. He will be followed by Amera Rochon.
MR. KEVIN JACKSON (testifying on County Communication No. 12-193):

Good morning. I'm here today to basically state that I am for the labeling. If the
product is so good, why don't they brag about it? You know, put it on there that it's,
that it's GMO, okay. I'd like to also point out that all of our grandparents, they didn't
call it organic food, they called it food, okay. Ifs, it's crazy, you know.
To address the gentleman earlier, that I believe was a paid rep, I'm standing here in
my individual capacity unpaid. He said that his products weren't inferior. Well, if they
weren't inferior, why do they have to inject them with so many chemicals and Bt's? It
seems like a simple enough question.
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And also I'm sure that there was a lot of studies done on DDT and Agent Orange.
They've come to find that it's banned but somehow or another now, they are being
able to use 2,4-D, which is a derivative of Agent Orange. Crazy, that's what they're
putting in our food.
I honestly don't think this goes far enough. I'm for an all and out ban, okay. I don't
think this goes far enough. But as the great doctor did say, it is a band-aid for now.
And I would also like to ask for somebody to second Ms. Cochran's motion. Thank
you very much.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you.
Mr. Clerk, proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: Amera Rochon will testify on Communications 12-192 and 12-193.
She'll be followed by Keoki Medeiros.
MS. AMERA ROCHON (testifying on County Communication Nos. 12-192 and 12-193):
Aloha Member, Council. Thank you very much for having those meetings for us. We
need a voice to be represented. I dedicate this testimony to all the children of the
world. I refuse GMO food, label or not. I wish that the Monsanto Corporation would
close its doors here and bury all experimental farming soil under three feet under the
ground. Let's start growing organic food instead.
I need to share something with you. The other day, I had a, a nightmare in the
middle of the night about twelve-feet ants and roaches. I wondered why. Then I
remember being raised as a Catholic, these images from the future, from the bible, I
think in Armageddon they use to show us, they use to show us young children,
twelve-feet tall ants, they kept . . . human heads and serving them as food to their
larvas. A real nightmare. Picture it. Ants have no compassion.
Now, scientists tells us that roaches and ants cannot grow big because of their
exoskeleton weight. But if one changes the chemistry of the soil and much is being
dramatically changed by the Monsanto Corporation, this heavy manipulation of genes
could change levels of oxygen and their natural chemical that clears naturally in our
soil. Something could happen to those exoskeleton ants and insect that feed from
that soil. It could add to the genetic of the ants and they could actually get bigger,
way bigger because they will be having a skeleton that's lighter, okay. I can only
hope that this bad dream was just caused by a food before bed, it's a real nightmare.
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I know one thing. I have sometimes premonitions and that's why I needed to share
that with you.
Please push for the elimination of Roundup from Costco and every plant/garden food
on this island by telling the employees and, and writing letters. It destroys the land.
This is Hawaii, the land of goddesses and gods. This is the, where the soil is black,
red, and white, with water are all around it where huge mammal lives in it. What can
I do to those mammals when they will be infistated [sic] with those GMO's. Please do
not destroy that sacred land. And we are all responsible to keep it. Thank you very
much.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony rephrased?
Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Keoki Medeiros. Keoki Medeiros. Calling Amy Chang. Ms. Chang will
offer testimony on Communication 12-192 and 12-193. She will be followed by Jon
Inciong.

MS. AMY CHANG (testifying on County Communication Nos. 12-192 and 12-193):
Aloha Councilmen. Thank you so much for your time and your attention and that we
have this right to speak. I, I don't take that for granted.
I also feel so proud of the children who came and I, I think that all of us in our hearts
are like those children. We all are here because we have a certain sense of vision
and values for the world and we want something better for the world and we may just
have different ways that we think we're going to do that.
I want to say that my father was a metallurgist and my mother was a Chinese cooking
teacher. I ate a lot of red dye as a child and lard in my cookies. And, you know, I
think it's okay to have freedom of what you eat; people can eat what they want.
But I think there's something when we're gambling with the future of our children.
And we're taking risks that we don't know. And I, I have old data, there's a lot of new
data. But this is data from, you know, Professor Emeritus of Cell Biology, from
University of California, Berkley. Here's, I have 21 pages of different scientists who
one by one, this is they, they spend their life as a cell biologist. I mean, I, I don't, I'm
reading this.
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But they, the biggest thing I got from reading it, what's called the instability of mutated
transgenic lines. And what that means is that when you alter what nature and god
have created, you don't know what's going to happen the generation down. And all
of these, I mean here's one, because "The reason why Monsanto can claim scientific
soundness is that they are only answering the technical question, 'Can I move the
gene and this characteristic from A to B?' They are not asking the questions that the
current understanding of cell biology demands."
It goes on, "Genes exist in networks, interactive networks which have a logic of their
own." And we don't know what that logic is. That means you're releasing technology
that, that yeah, after 90 days it might just be fine, but generations after generation, all
those children who came in, are you willing to take that gamble that the corporation
said it was safe? I wouldn't take that gamble when there are scientists around the
world who ban, and scientists who say it is not safe.
I know there's one professor at UH Manoa. I think he, he teaches agriculture and he
had a whole list of different chemicals, one of them is atrazine. And atrazine was
tested on frogs. And it was so powerful that it changed the male frogs to be able to
lay female eggs. That's how powerful. So how is that going to affect humans?
CHAIR MATEO: One minute to conclude.
MS. CHANG: So, I am with Professor Pang. I believe in band-aids. Please, let's just take
the most simplest step and, and stand for. Oh, I guess what I would also say is that,
you know, if the, I, I, I goog led the website for Monsanto and they really do present a
really sustainable future. If they're so proud, I saw their website, if you own stock and
you believe in that, well then label it and so that your people can buy the GMO food.
You know, I, there are many of us who are allergic and, and can't take those kinds of
things. So, we, we just need to have the right and we just ask to have that right. I'm
also a label reader and I, I support people and their health and I support them to read
labels.
So, I, I also ask for someone to second this resolution to be voted on today. And,
and again, thank you for your time.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Ms. Chang.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Calling Jon Inciong. Mr. Inciong will offer testimony on Communications
12-192 and 12-193.
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MR. JON INCIONG (testifying on County Communication Nos. 12-192 and 12-193):
Hi, good morning, Members. Yes, I am in support of the motion for 12-192 and also
for resolution 12-193.
I support this because I feel that we should be able to have the choice to choose
what we put in our bodies, actually by, by being able to read what is on the label. It's
kind of like, you know, going to a party and, and either drinking beer or water. You
know, you have that choice.
This is a good choice where we would be able to read the label and say, hey this is
not what I want. So I want to thank you guys for bringing this in to, into discussion.
And thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Mr. Inciong.
Mr. Clerk, proceed please.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, urn, Mr. Chairman, we have a request from an individual by
the name of Mary Traynor. She is requesting to offer testimony on behalf of
Yo Kobayashi. Our past practice has been that a person may testify on their own
behalf but may not offer testimony on the behalf of, of another person who is not
present.
CHAIR MATEO: Chair will not entertain that testimony. Proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, that concludes the testimony of all individuals submitting
requests to offer testimony.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Earlier there was, we called for Ben Wilson. Is Ben Wilson
here? Okay.
And, Mr. Clerk, is this the final testifier?
COUNTY CLERK: That's correct, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
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MR. BEN WILSON (testifying on County Communication No. 12-193)
Aloha, Council. And I apologize for missing my turn. I'm here today to support my
strong supports of items no. 12-192 and 12-193.
I'm opposed to genetic modification on principle and believe that it should be banned.
It interferes with natural selection that has gone on over centuries and over a long
time, and it creates sort of a Frankenstein science that can have really unintended
consequences and has been shown to have unintended consequences.
There's something called the butterfly wing principle which particularly refers to, to
weather science, meteorology where theoretically a butterfly can flap its wings
somewhere and it could trigger, you know, various ripples. And with the genetic
manipulation such as this, other crops can be contaminated. Entire species can be
contaminated as has been the case with canola.
A second issue is that it allows private corporations to actually patent entire genospecies of plants or animals, thus, controlling the food supply. Now in India, for
example, with the Bt cotton that was introduced there, the crop yields were promised
to have, to be much higher. The crop yields turned out to be a lot lower. And one
company, particular company, Monsanto, held the patent on those seeds. And the
farmers could only buy from those seeds. And they had complete control over the
pricing of those seeds. So what do they do? Of course they raise the price. This
caused the financial ruin of many farmers and led to their emotional ruin and, and
suicide. There's been something like 200,000 of them that have committed suicide
as a direct result of this.
GMO has been proven to be ineffective and in fact harmful because 84% of the time
the crop yields are actually lower. It has not lived up to its promises of a crop yields,
crop quality and safety. Safety particularly in that there has been direct links to
cancer, autism, and various other maladies.
In conclusion, if Monsanto was so proud of their product, then why not label it?
Organic farmers are very proud that their, that their product is organic. The whole
health food industry is very proud of it. They label it. They brag about it. So this
company and other companies, Syngenta, Dow, are so proud of their product, then
why aren't they bragging about it? Why are they trying to hide it? Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Mr. Wilson.
Mr. Clerk.
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COUNTY CLERK: Calling Mary Traynor.
CHAIR MATEO: Following Mary Traynor, the Chair will be calling Keoki Medeiros.

MS. MARY TRAYNOR (testifying on County Communication Nos. 12-192 and 12-193):
Good afternoon, everyone. I am testifying today in support of items 12-192 and
12-193. I will testify first on 12-192 and follow it by testimony on 12-193.
And today I would like to discuss the cost of labeling, something the biotech industry
over-exaggerates. The key points of GMO labeling cost discussion. One, the
summary of major studies, an annual $5.00 price increase. The annual price
increase to consumers averaged $5.00 per person or .25% for studies that did not
have industry as their client or on their committee members. And with the exception
of one study, these studies were commissioned by the country's national and local
governments. On the other hand, studies which had industry influenced, averaged
annual price increase of $108.00 or 3.7% per person.
Point two. Industry's habit of greatly overestimating costs, five percent of original
estimate. Like in the case of GMO labeling, industries often push back against
regulations that protect consumers but are inconvenient to them. One of their main
arguments is cost. A pertinent case is in the late 70's when chemicals like DDT,
PCBs, and vinyl chloride where starting to be proven harmful to people. With a
massive PR campaign and, and said, it would cost two million jobs and have a
negative impact, economic impact of 65 million, billion dollars. After the stronger
regulations were enacted, the actual cost turned out to be five percent of their
estimate and had no impact to jobs and the industry continued to grow.
Point three. Anecdotal evidence from countries that have implemented labeling, no
price increase. Numerous countries have mandated GMO labeling and there have
been no documented cases of price increase due to the introduction of labeling and
anecdotal evidence from the UK at the time of implementation indicated no price
increase at the retail level.
Point number four. Major flaw in study conducted in Oregon often cited by opponents
of GMO labeling. One of the major assumptions behind the 4.7% price increase to
Oregon consumers concluded in Northridge Environmental Management
Consultants, 2002 economic implementation analysis of Oregon Measure 27 is
flawed and changing the assumption to a more realistic figure could have
substantially lowered the already greatly exaggerated price increase estimate.
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The potential cost to State. Given cost estimates ranging from 200,000 to 600,000
for the UK government with a population of 59 million people, the cost to the State of
Hawaii should be less-CHAIR MATEO: One minute to conclude.
MS. TRAYNOR: --given the smaller population. Lastly, cost of not labeling is the most
important consideration from ethical and financial standpoint. Ultimately, the
comparison should be to the cost of labeling to not labeling. What is the damage of
major diseases and allergies GMO's are associated with? For families, devastating
emotional stress and possibly thousands of dollars in medical bills. And for the
government, potentially the loss of consumer confidence and financial burden in the
billions, if not more. And all the while, nobody can track, or if need be, contain the
problem because something as simple as labeling of GMO's are not done.
I ask that the, that there's a motion made and a second to vote on these two items
today. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Are you going to? You're concluded?
MS. TRAYNOR: I'm done. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Members, need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Ms. Traynor.
MS. TRAYNOR: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Keoki Medeiros.

MR. KEOKI MEDEIROS (testifying on County Communication Nos. 12-192 and 12-193):
Aloha. My name is Keoki Medeiros. I'm a registered nurse. I come here before you
today to talk about labeling GMO's.
To be honest, once again, I'm here before you guys. I'm not familiar with all this
political stuff, this rhetoric about what's going on, you know, regarding our food
supplies. I'm a nurse, I work with patients, day to day, face to face. I see increases
in diseases such as inflammatory disease, ulcerative colitis, Crohn's disease, GERD,
inflammatory bowel disease, all of these diseases have been increasing. You have
to ask yourselves, what's going on.
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You know, in the past 10 years or the past 20 years, around the 1990's, GMO's was
introduced into our food systems. Now for myself, you know, I really don't
understand why we have to come here to fight for this. You know, red flags are going
up all over the world. You know, with the internet now, the information is there, you
know. And as far as we continue to look away from it, something is causing it, you
know. And we can't directly say it is GMO's, of course we can't. But are we going to
take that risk to say it's not?
You know, evidence has been coming today in front of all of you. The scientific proof
is there, you know. Maybe it wasn't there five years ago, or maybe five years ago we
didn't really pay attention to it. But now we do. And as a nurse, I see this happening
more and more. And I mean even I ask myself ten years ago, you'd ask yourself, you
know anybody with cancer? Uh, one of my distant relatives, you know, so and so
from whatever knows they got cancer. Nowadays if you ask yourselves, everybody's
got cancer in families. It's like, it's like just spreading.
So I mean I ask you guys. You guys have the power today, you know. And I'm
happy that people like Courtney has, has called this attention to it. But once again,
as a nurse, I'm trying to handle what's at the hospital, you know. We deal with it as a
day to day. But when you have people that come forward and start bringing more
attention to this, I feel I have to come here and speak because obviously it's not
getting across to our government.
You know, when we talk about what's going on with this whole politics, Washington
has been bought. You know, if you can't say that, if you can't see that, you know,
look into what's going on, this revolving door that we talk about daily. It's clear, you
know. This, the industry has gotten into our government. So for me as a citizen, is
starting to see what's coming on and trying to deal with it in my day to day job, you
know, I ask for you people that are here, you know, do the research. These people
have tons of evidence now that's coming forward.
You know, it's in your hands to make the decision. Like I said, these red flags are
going up. Will you be the Council that will be known as the ones that stepped up and
acknowledged it and took steps forward to protect Hawaii? Or will we be the ones
that ignored it and finally later on when the rest of the nation realizes what's wrong,
then you people will step up and say, hey, you know, we should label it.
So I'm asking you now, you know, the bottom line is make the right choice. You
know, I don't have time to be coming here every day from my job to give this
testimony. Look at the crowd, there's barely anybody here. Why? Because they're
all at work. This is not connected to our community. This is the people that can
come forward and say things to you guys. You know, so, you know, the whole, once
again, you know.
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CHAIR MATEO: One minute to conclude.
MR. MEDEIROS: There's an excellent movie that I just watched. It's called "Genetic
Roulette". It's on this website. Take the time, you know. The bottom line is take the
time. And I'm pretty sure if you watch this movie, you'll see all the evidence that is
being brought forward put together once easily.
In my opinion, three minutes is no way enough to come forward and, and present
what we have for you, you know. But as a nurse, I'm asking you guys, come to our
med-search floors, you'll see the increases that are going on. You know, that's
what's going on is these diseases that obviously are starting to be linked back to
these GMO products, you know.
So, with that said, you know, kind of what I've looked over with this whole how it's
going about, you know, my understanding is when I came here I thought it'd be to
vote on these items. You know, I hope that's true. But if not, I ask that the motion be
made and seconded today to be voted on today that we do label it. You know, and
please, you know, forget waiting for the rest of the nation or the world to come and
say hey let's do it. What's wrong with Hawaii?
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros. Members, is there a need to have any part of
the testimony rephrased? Thank you very much for your testimony.
MR. MEDEIROS: Didn't I have chance to do on both of them.
CHAIR MATEO: Oh, excuse me, are you done, you going have to end your testimony on
192, excuse me.
MR. MEDEIROS: Okay.
CHAIR MATEO: And now you may start the testimony on 193.
MR. MEDEIROS: Thank you. Thank you. So once again, to talk your ears off, you know,
hopefully that's where it's at. And with this movie that we watched, you know, there
was evidence they said in Washington just the other day, hold on, in Congress,
they're starting to state the obvious on how evil Monsanto really is. Just yesterday,
Congressman Dennis Kucinich demanded GMO labeling in a powerful speech. I
mean it's, red flags are coming up people.
You know, hopefully I'll look back and say, hey, Maui did the right thing. Please let
Maui do the right thing because in the end, in the end, it's your children. You know,
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today we had the children of Lana‘i come up and we are here all clapping, saying
hey good job protect the earth. But we don't need to leave it to our children to protect
our earth, we need to make the stand today, now.
You know, so please, you know, I'm not going to go any further. But I hope, you
know, I've touched your hearts some way to make you realize that us nurses are on
the frontline, you know, while you people here are writing the books, and on the
frontline people are dying.
You know, it's plain and simple that things are changing. You know, look back
10 years ago, I don't know how much people you knew that was having all these
diseases, but there's an increase. And whether we decide to acknowledge today that
there is an increase, and it just might be GMO's, please take that chance and label it
and give us the opportunity to just choose, just choose. Cause we don't want to
argue all day long about whether GMO's are good or bad. We just want a choice,
and that said, mahalo.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony rephrased?
Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, there are no further requests to offer testimony.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Medeiros was the last individual who had signed up to provide
testimony to the Council this morning. If there is any individual in the gallery wanting
to provide testimony that had not already done so, now is the opportunity to please
come forward.
Members, no one advance. With no objections, we will close public testimony for the
day. Any objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. So ordered.
Members, it is approaching the noon hour. We do have Members that, a Member
that needs to leave by one, one a, 1:00 p.m., so, I can stay till 1:00 a.m., that needs
to leave at one o'clock today. The, I guess the request from the Chair is please
advise me, should we continue or should we recess for lunch?
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I will leave at 2:00 p.m., Chairman. I've got commitments
on Lana'i.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, I would really appreciate it if we continue because I
have to meet with a very important schedule meeting to do scheduling for General
Plan Committee. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, additional, additional comments?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, just continue, cause, you know, this is important.
Let's get it done. I would prefer meeting right through.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chair. If we can take a maybe ten minute break?
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Members, we're going to, we're going to take a ten-minute break.
Be back in the chamber at 12:00 noon and we'll, we're going to rock and roll through
the rest of the agenda. We're on recess.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 11:51 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 12:04 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT, EXCEPT
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE, EXCUSED.)
CHAIR MATEO: Council of the County of Maui regular meeting of September 21, 2012 will
reconvene.
Members, we're also in receipt of quite a bit of written testimony as well. And all that
testimony had been placed in the folder on your desk. With no objections, we will
receive them into the record. Any objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. So ordered.
THERE BEING NO OBJECTION, WRITTEN TESTIMONY
RECEIVED FROM THE FOLLOWING WERE MADE A PART
OF THE RECORD OF THIS MEETING:
1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.
8.
9.
10.
11.
12.
13.
14.
15.
16.
17.
18.
19.
20.
21.
22.
23.
24.
25.
26.
27.
28.
29.
30.
31.
32.
33.
34.
35.

Greg Kauwe;
John Blumer-Buell;
Barbara Potopowitz, Chair, Maui County Committee on
the Status of Women;
Keith Kessler;
Carver Wilson, Maui County Farm Bureau;
John Gelert;
Lorrin Pang;
Colette Evans;
Courtney Bruch;
Amy Chang;
Stanford S. Carr, Stanford Carr Development, Inc.;
Alicia Maluafiti, Hawaii Crop Improvement Association;
Thomas Herington;
Karen Chun;
Amenala Neahru;
Susan Bohannon;
Teri Hotter;
Maria Scafidi;
Mackensie Grant;
Deborah Dove;
Miles Greenberg;
Robert Stephenson, Molokai Chamber of Commerce;
Dawn Bicoy, Monsanto Molokai;
Rosemaree Zazu;
Jessica Friedberg;
Charlotte O'Brien;
Katherine A.;
Jennifer Livingston;
Jennifer Eyre;
Willow Green;
Elizabeth Potter;
Ray Foster, Molokai Farm Bureau;
Maren Sirine;
John Naylor;
Karin E. Phaneuf, Kehalani Community Association;
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36.
37.
38.
39.
40.

Melissa Salvador;
Doug Scherer;
Christine Williams;
Kelli Uderitz; and
Petition Signed by 76 Individuals.

CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk, let's proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, proceeding with committee reports.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
12-101

- BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE:

Recommending the following:
1.

That Bill 77 (2012), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
THE FISCAL YEAR 2013 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT
PERTAINS TO APPENDIX A, PART I, GRANT REVENUE - SCHEDULE OF
GRANTS BY DEPARTMENTS AND PROGRAMS, OFFICE OF THE
MAYOR", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT;
and

2.

That County Communication 12-176, from the Budget Director, be FILED.

CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE RECOMMENDATIONS SET FORTH
IN COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 12-101.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
SECOND.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Hokama, to adopt the
recommendations in Committee Report No. 12-101.
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CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman, the report details the Committee's review and
recommendation of a proposed bill amending the Fiscal Year 2013 Budget by adding
a grant appropriation of $3,000 to the Office of the Mayor for Hawaii State
Commission on the Committee of the Status of Women.
The awarded grant will be used to provide funding for the Patsy Mink Equal
Opportunity in Education Act, Active Aging Week, and Women's History Month
programs.
The report states the Committee's recommendation for passage of the bill and the
filing of the communication.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, further discussion? All those in
favor of the motion to adopt the recommendations in Committee Report No. 12-101,
signify by saying "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
BAISA,
CARROLL,
COCHRAN, COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.

CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES:
EXCUSED:

NONE.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.

CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "aye", "ayes" and one "excused", Member
White.
Mr. Clerk, proceed.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO. 12-102 - ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, AGRICULTURE, AND
RECREATION COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That Resolution 12-92 , entitled "APPROVING AND AUTHORIZING THE
EXECUTION OF A PARK ASSESSMENT AGREEMENT FOR THE
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WAILUKU-KAHULUI PROJECT DISTRICT 3, PURSUANT TO
SECTION 18.16.320, MAUI COUNTY CODE", be ADOPTED; and
2.

That County Communication 08-129, from the Director of Parks and
Recreation, be FILED.

CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
ON BEHALF OF THE CHAIR OF THE ECONOMIC
DEVELOPMENT, AGRICULTURE, AND RECREATION
COMMITTEE, I MOVE TO ADOPT THE RECOMMENDATIONS
IN COMMITTEE REPORT 12-102.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
MR. CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR MATEO: We have a motion, motion on the floor made by Mr., Mr. White and second
by Mr. Victorino to adopt the rec-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Cochran.
CHAIR MATEO: Excuse me, made by Ms. Cochran and, and second by Mr. Victor, we're in
a hurry, and second by Mr. Victorino to adopt the recommendations in Committee
Report No. 12-102.
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Your Economic Development, Ag, and
Rec Committee met on September 6, 2012 and recommended adoption of this
resolution pursuant to Section 18.16.320, Maui County Code. The Council may
approve a park assessment agreement that does not incorporate all required
improvements such as parking areas and comfort stations if the Director of Parks and
Rec determines that such improvements are available nearby, impractical, or
unnecessary.
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By correspondence dated August 28, 2012, the Director of Parks and Rec informed
your Committee that a parking lot and restroom are unnecessary and impractical at
the Makai Park and four Pocket Parks. The Director also indicated that restroom
facilities are available nearby to the Makai Park and four Pocket Parks.
The Deputy Director of Parks and Recreation informed your Committee that the
Department is in support of the park assessment agreement and noted that
subdivider will need to restore the Makai Park to an acceptable condition before the
Department will accept it.
Your Committee recommended adoption of the referenced resolution and filing of this
communication. On behalf of EDR Chair White, I respectfully ask for this Council's
support of these recommendations. Thank you again, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. Members, further discussion?
Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And I thank the, the community,
the department, the developer, for all the hard work putting this together. And, you
know, also assuring us that the, the Mauka Park will have parking and a comfort
station. You know, the Makai Park will not and the Pocket Parks will not. But the
Mauka Park will have a comfort station and parking. So I wanted to note that.
And that the community has been working on this for nearly 10 years, Mr. Chair, to
get this completed. So I'm very, very pleased that we are now looking forward to
having a full-size park for fields, restroom, comfort station, and as well as parking
which will be utilized by not only the public in the area and of the residents of the
area, but the public at large and also the school, Pu'u Kukui, that is being presently
built next year for their use and assistance in that area. So I urge my Members to
please support this and put a final closing of this journey. Mahalo, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Members, further discussion? All those in favor
of the motion to adopt the recommendations in Committee Report No. 12-102, signify
by saying "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
BAISA,
CARROLL,
COCHRAN, COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.
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CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES:
EXCUSED:

NONE.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.

CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with, with eight "ayes", one "excused". Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, RESOLUTION 12-92.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
12-103

- INFRASTRUCTURE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE:

Recommending the following:
1.

That Resolution 12-93 , entitled "ACCEPTING DEDICATION OF A ROAD
WIDENING LOT FOR THE SEABURY HALL SUBDIVISION, PURSUANT TO
SECTION 3.44.015, MAUI COUNTY CODE", be ADOPTED; and

2.

That County Communication 12-167, from the Director of Public Works, be
FILED.

CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE RECOMMENDATIONS IN
COMMITTEE REPORT 12-103.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
MR. CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Ms. Cochran and second by Mr. Victorino to adopt the
recommendations in Committee Report No. 12-103.
Ms. Cochran.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Your Infrastructure Management
Committee met on September 10, 2012 and recommended adoption of a resolution
accepting the dedication of the road widening lot and the filing of the County
Communication.
The road widening lot will help to bring Hanamu Road and Meha Road into
compliance with standard width requirements.
The Director of Public Works recommended acceptance of the lot. I therefore
respectfully ask for this Council's rapport on the recommendation. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. Members, further discussion? All those in favor
of the motion to adopt the recommendations of Committee Report No. 12-103, signify
by saying "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
BAISA,
CARROLL,
COCHRAN, COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.

CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES:
EXCUSED:

NONE.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.

CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes", one "excused".
Mr. Clerk.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO. 12-104 -

INFRASTRUCTURE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE:

Recommending the following:
1.

That Resolution 12-94 , entitled "ACCEPTING DEDICATION OF
SEWERLINE EASEMENT FOR THE EPA CONSENT DECREE SEWER
REHABILITATION PROJECT, PURSUANT TO SECTION 3.44.015, MAUI
COUNTY CODE", be ADOPTED; and

2.

That County Communication 12-177, from the Director of Environmental
Management, be FILED.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE RECOMMENDATIONS IN
COMMITTEE REPORT 12-104.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
MR. CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Ms. Cochran and second by Mr. Victorino to adopt the
recommendations in Committee Report No. 12-104.
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN:
Thank you, Chair.
Again, your Infrastructure
Management Committee met on September 10, 2012 and recommended adoption of
a resolution accepting the dedication of the perpetual non-exclusive easement and
the filing of the County Communication.
The sewerline easement is located at the site of the Spreckels Ditch, just mauka of
Waiale Road.
The easement will provide the County certain rights within the easement area,
including the ability to repair and replace sewerlines located there.
I respectfully ask for this Council's support of these recommendations. Thank you,
Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. Members, further discussion? All those in favor
of the motion to adopt the recommendations in Committee Report No. 12-104, signify
by saying "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
BAISA,
CARROLL,
COCHRAN, COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.
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CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES:
EXCUSED:

NONE.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.

CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes", one "excused".
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, relative to Committee Reports 12-103 and 12-104, the
resolutions adopted are RESOLUTION 12-93 and 12-94, respectively.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO. 12-105 - LAND USE COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That Bill 78 (2012), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO CHANGE
ZONING FROM R-3 RESIDENTIAL DISTRICT TO P-1 PUBLIC/QUASIPUBLIC DISTRICT FOR PROPERTY SITUATED AT KAHULUI, MAUI,
HAWAII, FOR KAHULUI BAPTIST CHURCH, KAHULUI HONGWANJI
MISSION, AND KAHULUI SEVENTH-DAY ADVENTIST CHURCH", be
PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT; and

2.

That County Communication 12-178, from the Planning Director, be FILED.

CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE RECOMMENDATIONS IN LAND USE
COMMITTEE REPORT 12-105.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA:
MR. CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
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CHAIR MATEO: Been moved by Mr. Carroll and second by Ms. Baisa to adopt the
recommendations of Committee Report No. 12-105.
Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. Your Committee notes that the Council
initiated the change in zoning request at its meeting on March 16, 2012. The Council
adopted Resolution 12-29 referring a proposed bill to the Maui Planning Commission
for review and recommendations. The Maui Planning Commission recommended
that the change in zoning be granted without conditions.
At the request of the Chair of your Committee, the Department of Corporation
Counsel transmitted a revised proposed bill incorporating non-substantive revisions.
Your Committee met on September 5, 2012 to consider the revised proposed bill.
The Department of Planning noted that all three properties contain church uses that
have existed for the last few decades. These uses are not expected to change in the
future. No construction work or substantial alterations to the parcels are proposed at
this time.
Your Committee voted 7 — 0 to recommend passage of the revised proposed bill on
first reading and filing of the communication. I thank the Council for its consideration
of my motion to adopt the recommendations contained in Land Use Committee
Report 12-105.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Carroll. Members, further discussion?
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. This bill has been on my agenda for over a year
now, you know, being the one that introduced this thing. And I want to thank the
Members for pushing it out of Committee and, and now here we are at first reading.
So I ask the Members support in regards to the zoning for this one here which makes
it possible for, not make it possible, you know, from residential to public, public/quasipublic which is the right thing to do. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, further discussion? All those in
favor of the motion to adopt the recommendations in Committee Report No. 12-105,
signify by saying "aye".
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AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
BAISA,
CARROLL,
COCHRAN, COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.

CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES:
EXCUSED:

NONE.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.

CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes", one "excused".
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, BILL 78 (2012).
Mr. Chairman, proceeding with County Communications.

COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS
NO.

12-189

- DANILO F. AGSALOG, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE,
(dated August 31, 2012)

Transmitting 112 contracts/grants for July 2012.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 12-189.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
SECOND.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Hokama to file County
Communication No. 12-189.
Mr. Pontanilla.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. This communication from the Finance
Director transmits a summary report listing 112 issued contracts and grants during
the period of July 2012.
The referenced transmittal items are for filing with the Office of the County Clerk and
available for review. Any Members with any concern over any of the contracts or
grants may refer the concerns to the Chairman of the Council for consideration.
As Budget and Finance Committee Chair, I wish to file this County Communication
and the 112 referenced issued contracts and grants.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, discussion? All those in favor of the
motion to file County Communication No. 12-189, signify by saying "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
BAISA,
CARROLL,
COCHRAN, COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.

CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES:
EXCUSED:

NONE.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.

CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes", one "excused".
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 12-190 - KEITH A. REGAN, ACTING MAYOR,
(dated August 30, 2012)
In accordance with Section 2.41.040, Maui County Code, informing of a vacancy on
the Council on Aging due to the resignation of Maria Zielinski on August 29, 2012.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman.
MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION 12-190.
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:
SECOND.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Hokama and second by Mr. Carroll to file County
Communication No. 12-190.
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman. This communication references the
resignation of Maria Zielinski who accepted a new position with the State of Hawaii.
So we wish to thank Ms. Zielinski for her service to the County of Maui and its
residents.
And it's just interesting that the State of Hawaii continues to take the best and
brightest from Maui County. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Members, further discussion?
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Just a comment on Mr. Hokama's, Chair, Member Hokama's
comment. It was made known by Governor Abercrombie that our former Finance
Director is doing a fantastic job and that if Maui have more people, good people, that
he's willing to listen. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, further discussion? All those in
favor of the motion to file County Communication No. 12-190, signify by saying "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
BAISA,
CARROLL,
COCHRAN, COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.

CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES:
EXCUSED:

NONE.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.

CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes", one "excused".
Mr. Clerk.
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NO.

12-191

- DAVID TAYLOR, DIRECTOR OF WATER SUPPLY,
(dated September 5, 2012)

Transmitting copies of the Department of Water Supply's Monthly Source Report and
Groundwater Use Report for the month ended August 2012.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
MR. CHAIR, I MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION
12-191.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:
CHAIRMAN, I SECOND.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Victorino and second by Mr. Pontanilla to file
County Communication No. 12-191.
Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No discussion.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, discussion? All those in favor of the motion to file
County Communication No. 12-191, signify by saying "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
BAISA,
CARROLL,
COCHRAN, COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.

CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES:
EXCUSED:

NONE.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.

CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes", one "excused".
Mr. Clerk.
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NO. 12-192 - G. RIKI HOKAMA, CHAIR, POLICY COMMITTEE,
(dated September 10, 2012)
Informing of his intention to offer the following motions:
1.

A motion to DISCHARGE the Policy Committee from further consideration on
a proposed resolution entitled "APPROVING FOR INCLUSION IN THE
2013 HAWAII STATE ASSOCIATION OF COUNTIES LEGISLATIVE
PACKAGE A STATE BILL REQUIRING THE LABELING OF GENETICALLY
ENGINEERED FOOD PRODUCTS";

2.

A motion to WAIVE the requirement of committee report as provided for in
Rule 7(E) of the Rules of the Council to enable Council to consider the
proposed resolution; and

3.

A motion to FILE this communication.

CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE TO DISCHARGE THE POLICY COMMITTEE FROM
FURTHER CONSIDERATION OF THE PROPOSED
RESOLUTION AS READ BY THE CLERK.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:
SECOND.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr., Mr. Hokama and second by Mr. Carroll.
Mr., go ahead, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No further discussion.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, well this is in regards to the discharge. All those in
favor of the motion.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We would like some comment please.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. That would be nice. Members, go ahead.
Go ahead, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair and you know, we all heard some
compelling testimony and most of it to support this proposal. But there has been
some, you know, extreme stuff too. There's a, a recent study done on GM, GMO
crops done on rats, and then being one that wants to discover and look at all the
facts, I found that that study has been listed as questionable by most scientists and I
have that report right here.
I think this is something that's very important that needs to be discussed, and it
needs to be discussed in Committee. So I, I would refer, request that we keep it in
Committee and actually discuss it, as opposed to just doing Committee work on the
floor. So I cannot support this, I cannot support the discharge.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Couch. Members, further discussion on the item?
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I too am concerned about the
importance of this bill. You know, the more we talk about it, the more we hear about,
the more we learn about it from year to year, the more it seems like a very important
subject. And it concerns me a little bit that we are going to forward this to the
Legislature in our package without the Maui County Council really having spent the
time to look at recent studies and developments.
And I'm very torn as to whether to support it going forward or to not support it going
forward. And if I do support it going forward, I would ask for a roll call vote cause I
would like to note that if I am going to send it forward it would be with reservations.
Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much, Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: I'm, Mr. Pontanilla, followed by Ms. Cochran.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. I'm your representative for HSAC and
Member Cochran, and we sent out communications to all of the different Counties
throughout the State with timelines. I, I just like to make it note that Member Cochran
had submitted her request on time and that's the reason why we're here today
speaking about this for discharge. So as far as I'm concerned, you know, Member
Cochran met the deadline in, in submittal of her proposal. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And, thank you, Chair and thank you, Mr. Pontanilla for
pointing that out. And, and due to the fact that we did, I believe, vetted this out pretty
thoroughly a year ago. And it had been passed through this body to put into this
same package, and I would like to include it again in this upcoming year because it
did unfortunately fail. So this is another opportunity basically in my eyes and for the
Committee's eyes. And I felt that we, you know it's just about labeling. We're not try
and nitpick good, bad, evil, you know, and things. It's just simply labeling and choice.
So, that's where I'd like it to, us to focus on and I think with that it seems pretty, you
know, benign that choice, freedom, that's what we're about. So thank you, Chair, for,
for letting me share.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Cochran.
Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I'm going to support this motion. We
have discussed this for so long and so many years. I think that all the information is
out there and all the Councilmembers, at this time, should be knowing the pros and
cons.
We are concerned with Farm Bureau and the others that do have concerns with it.
However, I think this does need to go to the State. It does need to show that there is
support in the Counties. That this needs their attention and this needs to be
addressed. And this is the only way we can do it to get the attention of the State and
get them to hear this. We are not making the decision. We are just telling them that
we want them to consider it and I will support the motion on the floor and the rest of
the motions. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Carroll. Members, further discussion? Members, we're
voting on the discharge. All those in favor of the motion to discharge.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: A request for roll call.
CHAIR MATEO: Oh, it will be, it will be a roll call. Members the motion is to discharge the
Policy Committee from further consideration on the proposed resolution entitled
"APPROVING FOR INCLUSION IN THE 2013 HAWAII STATE ASSOCIATION OF
COUNTIES LEGISLATIVE PACKAGE A STATE BILL REQUIRING THE LABELING
OF GENETICALLY ENGINEERED FOOD PRODUCTS".
Roll call please, Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Gladys Coelho Baisa.

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA:

AYE WITH RESERVATIONS.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Robert Carroll.

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Elle Cochran.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Don Couch.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Riki Hokama.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Michael P. Victorino.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Mike White.

CHAIR MATEO:

EXCUSED.
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COUNTY CLERK:

Vice-Chair Joseph Pontanilla.

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Chair Danny A. Mateo.

CHAIR MATEO:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, there are seven "ayes", one "no", and one "excused".
The motion passes.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much.
Chair recognize, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
CHAIRMAN, I MAKE A MOTION TO WAIVE RULE 7(E) OF
THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:
SECOND.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Hokama and second by Mr. Carroll to waive the
requirement of committee report as provided for in Rule 7(E) of the Rules of the
Council to enable the Council to consider the proposed resolution.
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No further discussion.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, discussion?
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I'd like to ask for the same roll
call vote on the subsequent votes. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Thank you.
Mr. Couch.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. And I, I had said I would like to see it still in
Committee so I see the will of the Council and I'd be willing to support this motion.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Couch. Further discussion, Members?
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you again, Chairman. You know, last year we had the
same discussion and it passed unanimously. I'm going to be supporting this. Thank
you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, further discussion? Thank you.
Chair will call for the vote, Members. We're, we're voting, we're looking at the waiver
of the requirement of committee referral. All those in favor of the motion, please say
"aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
BAISA,
CARROLL,
COCHRAN, COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.

CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no". Motion, okay, let me, let me. Okay, let me, let
me do this again. All those in favor, excuse me, Gladys wanted a, Ms. Baisa
requested a roll call.
Okay, Mr. Clerk, may we have a roll call please.
COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Gladys Coelho Baisa.

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA:

AYE WITH RESERVATIONS.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Robert Carroll.

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Elle Carroll, excuse me,
Elle Cochran.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN:

AYE, LONG MORNING.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Don Couch.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH:

AYE WITH RESERVATIONS.
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COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Riki Hokama.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Michael P. Victorino.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Mike White.

CHAIR MATEO:

EXCUSED.

COUNTY CLERK:

Vice-Chair Joseph Pontanilla.

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Chair Danny A. Mateo.

CHAIR MATEO:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, there are eight "ayes", no "noes", and one "excused".
The motion passes.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Chair rec, urn, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN:
AT THIS POINT, I MOVE TO APPROVE RESOLUTION
ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION 12-192.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
MR. CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR MATEO: Motion made by Ms. Cochran and second by Mr. Victorino to approve the
resolution attached to County Communication No. 12-192.
Ms. Cochran.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And, you know, I, I hear the concerns
with some people on this body. But again, I feel that we really did vet this out and it's
just the, I guess a protection to see if we can get it through again in this 2012
upcoming legislative session. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, additional concern?
Go ahead, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And I, again, like I said I was going to
want to discuss it in Committee. But since we're not going to discuss it in Committee,
I will say that the testimony of several of the testifiers, including Dr. Pang and Ms.
Freeman, is convincing enough to at least get it to the State and have the State have
a discussion with it. Somebody needs to have a discussion about it other than just
passing it through. So given the testimony of those two folks and, I'm, I'm willing to
support this motion. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And I just want to explain my
reservation. Of course it's based on all the things that you've heard. And Member
Couch has expressed some of them. I just am concerned that I'd like us, us here to
really spend the time, you know, again the information changes from day to day. We
heard a brand new study today that none of us had, we seen before. And I'd like us
to be more knowledgeable before we, you know, move something on. However,
obviously this is going to be a decision that's made at a much higher level than we
are.
We've heard talk about the State, we're heard talk about the Feds. I heard one
interesting piece of testimony that I'd like to follow up on when we have time. And
that, Dr. Pang, in the last statement of his testimony said it, and it's not in his
testimony. He, he said the Feds do not have the authority to preempt local positions.
And I found that a very interesting statement. So I'd like to follow up on that when we
have time. But anyway, to move this forward so we can get on with it and let's have
a decision made somewhere, I am going to support it with reservations. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Victorino followed by Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I think, you know, we've always talked about, you
know, siding on the, on the side of caution. And I think this is a good example of
doing what we think is right. We did this with the kalo and now we doing with this.
It's nothing against anybody. There's no evidence conclusive. Many have, many
studies going this way, that way, and I've read many of the studies and many of the
countries that also have banned GMO also do allow other things close to that genetic
modification. So it's not a total one-way or the other story. But I think we're giving
people choice, that's what we heard today. So let's give the people their choices.
And I think California is going to be the lead in that sense, and having a vote on it.
And I think when prop, I think 33 is the proposition? If I, if I make mistake on the
number, I apologize. I think that would be a first step in that direction, letting the
people choose. Let the people decide. They're smart enough, they're intelligent
enough. They vote for what they think is right and wrong in their lives.
I think this is maybe where government should say here, we'll let you do it and let
them make that decision. So, Chair, I can support this motion, I don't have a lot of
reservations. I think it's time for us to make that stand and let's move on. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. You know, like I said last year we supported this
resolution as exact and I will continue to do that. I know some of the food products
that we receive already are labeled. One of the things that probably you and I are
concerned with because of the name Monsanto being used all the time, I hope
people remember that Monsanto does play a big part in our labor force, not only on
Maui, Molokai, Lanai, but also on Kauai. They are a big labor force here in the State.
So when we label a company, you know, make sure people understand what is at
stake. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, further discussion? All those in
favor of the motion to approve the resolution attached to County Communication
No. 192 entitled "APPROVING FOR INCLUSION IN THE 2013 HAWAII STATE
ASSOCIATION OF COUNTIES LEGISLATIVE PACKAGE A STATE BILL
REQUIRING THE LABELING OF GENETICALLY ENGINEERED FOOD
PRODUCTS", signify, you'd like a, a roll call vote. Members, we're going to--
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman. Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr., go ahead, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Upon hearing the, the comments of the Members, so we
can maybe do this in one quick one.
I WOULD LIKE TO MAKE A MOTION TO AMEND TO ALSO
FILE THE COMMUNICATION 12-192 AT THIS TIME.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, included in, in, with no objections, we're going to
include the filing of the communication. Any objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Mr. Clerk, we're going to be asking for a roll call,
please.
COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Gladys Coelho Baisa.

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA:

AYE WITH RESERVATIONS.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Robert Carroll.

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Elle Cochran.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Don Couch.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH:

AYE WITH RESERVATIONS.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Riki Hokama.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

AYE.
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COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Michael P. Victorino.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Mike White.

CHAIR MATEO:

EXCUSED.

COUNTY CLERK:

Vice-Chair Joseph Pontanilla.

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Chair Danny A. Mateo.

CHAIR MATEO:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, there are eight "ayes", no "noes", and one "excused".
The motion passes.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. That was difficult. Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk, proceed.
NO.

12-193

- ELLE COCHRAN, COUNCILMEMBER,
(dated September 10, 2012)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "APPROVING FOR INCLUSION IN THE
2013 MAUI COUNTY LEGISLATIVE PACKAGE A STATE BILL REQUIRING THE
LABELING OF GENETICALLY ENGINEERED FOOD PRODUCTS" and informing of
her intention to offer the following motions:
1.

A motion to WAIVE the requirement of committee referral and report as
provided for in Rule 7(E) of the Rules of the Council;

2.

A motion to ADOPT the proposed resolution; and

3.

A motion to FILE this communication.

CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Ms. Cochran.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE THAT THE REQUIREMENT OF COMMITTEE
REFERRAL AND REPORT AS PROVIDED FOR IN RULE 7(E)
OF THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL BE WAIVED.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
MR. CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Ms. Cochran and second by Mr. Victorino to waive the
requirement of committee referral and report as provided for in Rule 7(E) of the Rules
of the Council.
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. I'm asking for the Members support to
waive committee referral for this resolution because there is not sufficient time to
have it go to Committee and still meet the HSAC package deadlines. Was that?
CHAIR MATEO: Just for clarification.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: This is the Maui-CHAIR MATEO: This particular item is not part of the HSAC.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry. Okay. Basically, the reason is, as we saw, the
HSAC referral failed so this is sort of a backup coming from the Maui County
package.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: To be submitted to the State legislation.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, further discussion?
Mr. Couch.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. And, again, I will support this but I do have to
say that something like this could have been done, you know, three or four months
ago. We could've had a discussion about it and that's, that's my only concern is we,
this one could have been done three or four months ago when we had our
discussion. So I would like to have a discussion about it in Committee at some time.
Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Couch.
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. Just ditto to Mr. Couch's
remarks. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, just real quick, sorry.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Referring to Mr. Pontanilla's earlier comments, it, I, I and I
believe he feels the same too, that this body supported it, not everybody, but you
know, majority. And that was the reason why it went up to the State level. So, here
we are again. I felt no need to rehash and, and redo the whole, you know, sort of
details of it once again. Nothing changed within the resolution, the wording, the
verbiage, intent is still exactly the same a year ago. So, I felt it was a pretty easy
direct way to get it back on the drawing board at the State level. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. Members, further discussion? Motion on the
floor is still to waive the requirement of committee referral and report as provided for
in Rule 7(E) of the Rules of the Council. All those in favor of the waiver, signify by
saying "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
BAISA,
CARROLL,
COCHRAN, COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.

CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES:
EXCUSED:

NONE.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.
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CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes", one "excused".
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
I NEXT MOVE THAT THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION
ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION 12-193 BE
ADOPTED AND THAT THE COMMUNICATION ALSO BE
FILED.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND, MR. CHAIR.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Ms. Cochran to adopt the proposed resolution, second
by Mr. Victorino.
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. I think I pretty much explained again
and again the whole reasoning for this and apologize for any, you know, confusion
that this is causing. But it's just another second chance and another protective layer
for myself and the voices that I'm hoping to represent on the State level. Thank you,
Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms., Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
CHAIR MATEO:
The, your, your motion, would it also include the filing of the
communication as well.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes, please. Yes, sir.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Thank you. Members, further discussion?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, Mr. Pontanilla.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, similar to the last one, you know, I, I would be very
interested to find out, you know, here Maui County, Maui and Molokai how many
people are employed by Monsanto. Again, because Monsanto is always being used
as a company, yeah, I, I would really love that. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much for, for noting that Mr. Pontanilla. And just for
information purposes on Molokai, that is one of our islands largest employers with
about 280 plus employees at this point.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, I understand that. And, you know, they are the largest
employer on, on your island.
CHAIR MATEO: Right.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And what would happen should they pull out?
CHAIR MATEO: Correct. Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, further discussion? All
those in favor of the motion to adopt the proposed resolution entitled "APPROVING
FOR INCLUSION IN THE 2013 MAUI COUNTY LEGISLATIVE PACKAGE A STATE
BILL REQUIRING THE LABELING OF GENETICALLY ENGINEERED FOOD
PRODUCTS", including the filing of the communication as well, please signify by
saying "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS,
BAISA,
CARROLL,
COCHRAN, COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.

CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES:
EXCUSED:

NONE.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.

CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes", one "excused".
Mr. Clerk, proceed please.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, relative to County Communication 12-192 and County
Communication 12-193, the resolutions adopted are RESOLUTION 12-95 and 12-96,
respectively.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
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COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, proceeding with Communications for referral. The
following County Communications are recommended for referral to the following
Committees as noted:
NO.

12-194

- SANANDA K. BAZ, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated September 14, 2012)

Transmitting the following proposed bills entitled:
1.

"A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2013
BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO ESTIMATED
REVENUES; MAKAWAO-PUKALANI-KULA COMMUNITY PLAN AREA,
WATER SUPPLY, WAIKAMOI FLUME REPLACEMENT, TOTAL CAPITAL
IMPROVEMENT PROJECT APPROPRIATIONS; AND TOTAL
APPROPRIATIONS (OPERATING AND CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT
PROJECTS)"; and

2.

"A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 3954, BILL
NO. 46 (2012), RELATING TO THE ISSUANCE OF GENERAL OBLIGATION
BONDS OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI (WAIKAMOI FLUME REPLACEMENT)".

The recommended action is that County Communication No. 12-194 be referred to the
Budget and Finance Committee.
NO.

12-195

- SANANDA K. BAZ, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated September 14, 2012)

Transmitting the following proposed bills entitled:
1.

"A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2013
BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO ESTIMATED
REVENUES; AND CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECT, WEST MAUI
COMMUNITY PLAN AREA, SEWER, WEST MAUI RECYCLED WATER
SYSTEM EXPANSION"; and

2.

"A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 3954, BILL
NO. 46 (2012), RELATING TO THE ISSUANCE OF GENERAL OBLIGATION
BONDS OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI (WEST MAUI RECYCLED WATER
SYSTEM EXPANSION)".

The recommended action is that County Communication No. 12-195 be referred to the
Budget and Finance Committee.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
September 21, 2012
Page 87

NO.

12-196

- SANANDA K. BAZ, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated September 14, 2012)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled, "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
THE FISCAL YEAR 2013 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS
TO ESTIMATED REVENUES; CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS, FROM THE
HIGHWAY FUND, COUNTYWIDE; TOTAL CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECT
APPROPRIATION; AND TOTAL APPROPRIATIONS (OPERATING AND CAPITAL
IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS)" along with the "CERTIFICATION OF ADDITIONAL
REVENUES FOR FISCAL YEAR 2013".
The recommended action is that County Communication No. 12-196 be referred to the
Budget and Finance Committee.
NO.

12-197

- SANANDA K. BAZ, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated September 14, 2012)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled, "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
THE FISCAL YEAR 2013 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS
TO ESTIMATED REVENUES; DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION, HUMAN
SERVICE TRANSPORTATION PROGRAM — GENERAL FUND; TOTAL
OPERATING APPROPRIATIONS; AND TOTAL APPROPRIATIONS (OPERATING
AND CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS)" along with the "CERTIFICATION OF
ADDITIONAL REVENUES FOR FISCAL YEAR 2013".
The recommended action is that County Communication No. 12-197 be referred to the
Budget and Finance Committee.
NO.

12-198

- GLENN T. CORREA, DIRECTOR OF PARKS AND RECREATION,
(dated August 30, 2012)

Transmitting a list of permits and activities which are co-sponsored by the County
and/or exceed three consecutive days.
The recommended action is that County Communication No. 12-198 be referred to the
Economic Development, Agriculture, and Recreation Committee.
(COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 12-198 WAS FILED LATER
IN THIS MEETING. See pages 89 and 90 for discussion.)
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NO. 12-199 - GARY YABUTA, CHIEF OF POLICE,
(dated August 29, 2012)
Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "AUTHORIZING ACCEPTANCE OF A
DONATION OF TWO (2) 2012 TREK 18" POLICE MODEL BICYCLES FROM
DELTA EXECUTIVE SECURITY HAWAII, LLC. TO THE DEPARTMENT OF
POLICE, COUNTY OF MAUI, PURSUANT TO SECTION 13-8, REVISED CHARTER
OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI (1983), AS AMENDED, AND CHAPTER 3.56, MAUI
COUNTY CODE".
The recommended action is that County Communication No. 12-199 be referred to the
Policy Committee.

(THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION ATTACHED TO COUNTY
COMMUNICATION NO. 12-199 WAS ADOPTED LATER IN THE
MEETING AND ASSIGNED RESOLUTION NO. 12-97 . COUNTY
COMMUNICATION NO. 12-199 WAS THEN FILED. See pages 90
through 92 for discussion.)
NO. 12-200 - WILLIAM R. SPENCE, PLANNING DIRECTOR,
(dated September 4, 2012)
Transmitting a copy of a letter from Supervising Deputy Attorney General Hugh R.
Jones to J. Kevin Jenkins, Esq. regarding the Wailuku Main Street Association.
The recommended action is that County Communication No. 12-200 be referred to the
Policy Committee.
NO. 12-201 - GLADYS C. BAISA, COUNCILMEMBER,
(dated September 12, 2012)
Transmitting a proposed bill entitled, "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
CHAPTER 6.04, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO ANIMAL CONTROL".
The recommended action is that County Communication No. 12-201 be referred to the
Policy Committee.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much, Mr. Clerk. Members, is there a request for
consideration at this time?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Mr. Chairman.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
CHAIR MATEO: Chair recognize, Ms. Cochran first, followed by Mr. Hokama.

DISCUSSION AND ACTION RELATING TO
COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 12-198
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
ON BEHALF OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT,
AGRICULTURE, AND RECREATION CHAIR, I MOVE TO FILE
COUNTY COMMUNICATION 12-198.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH:
MR. CHAIR, SECOND.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, it's been, Members, we have a motion on the floor made by
Ms. Cochran, second by Mr. Couch to file County Communication No. 12-198.
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN:
Thank you, Chair.
Sections 13.04.030(C) and
13.04.130(A), Maui County Code, require the Director of Parks and Recreation to
provide to the Council a list of all permits and activities that are County co-sponsored
and or exceed three consecutive days.
County Communication 12-198 is being submitted by Department of Parks and Rec
to comply with these sections of the Maui County Code. The reports are purely
informational and no legislative action is being requested, therefore, on behalf of
EDR Chair White, I respectfully request that County Communication 12-198 be filed.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. Members, further discussion? All those in favor
of the motion to file County Communication No. 12-198, signify by saying "aye".
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AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
BAISA,
CARROLL,
COCHRAN, COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.

CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES:
EXCUSED:

NONE.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.

CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes", one "excused".
Thank you. The Chair recognize, Mr. Hokama.

DISCUSSION AND ACTION RELATING TO
COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 12-199
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, thank you.
REGARDING COMMUNICATION 12-199, IF THE MEMBERS
HAVE NO OBJECTION, I WOULD MAKE A MOTION ON THE
FOLLOWING: 1) WAIVER OF REFERRAL TO COMMITTEE;
2) WAIVER OF RULE 7(E) OF THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL;
3) ADOPTION OF THE ATTACHED RESOLUTION; AND
4) FILING OF THE COMMUNICATION 12-199.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:
SECOND.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, we have a motion on the floor. The Chair will take just a real
brief recess, Mr. Hokama, so I get, I get the specifics at this point. Real brief recess,
if you could approach.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 12:48 P.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 12:50 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT, EXCEPT
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE, EXCUSED.)
CHAIR MATEO: Council of the County of Maui regular meeting of September 21, 2012 will
reconvene.
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Members, prior to the break, Mr. Hokama, has, is prepared to, has made a motion
regarding County Communication No. 12-199. We're going to walk through it. The
first one is to waive the requirement of committee referral and report. That was his
motion. Do we have a second on that motion for waiver.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Second.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Bob.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: I seconded it.
CHAIR MATEO: Bob seconded it? Thank you, thank you.
Discussion, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
CHAIRMAN, I WOULD LIKE TO ALSO INCLUDE IN THE
MOTION, THE ADOPTION OF THE ATTACHED RESOLUTION
AND THE FILING OF THE COMMUNICATION.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:
SECOND.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Motion includes the adoption of the proposed resolution as
well as filing of the communication.
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. And Mr. Chairman, as shown on the attached
resolution, the donation is for two brand new 2012 Trek 18" Police Model Bicycles
from Delta Executive Security Hawaii, LLC to the Police Department.
My only other comment, Chairman, is while we thank the donation to the Department,
we would like to make sure that the Department prior to actually putting into
operational use will go through a orientation and familiarization as well as certifying
that the equipment is safe and operational prior to putting it in place since this, your
Policy Committee went through such concerns during a previous litigation matter in
Committee. Thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Members, further discussion?
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And I really appreciate Mr. Hokama
for bringing this up because I've been accosted every time I go into the coffee store
by two of the Police Commissioners saying when are we going to get these bikes
accepted? So I really appreciate it and they have already done the training as far as
I know on the proper use and what not of these vehicles. So I really appreciate it and
it's for the use in South Maui along the beaches and the beach parks. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, further discussion? Hearing none, all those in favor
of the motion, the motion includes the waiver, it includes the adoption, as well as the
filing of the communication. All those in favor of those motions, of that motion, signify
by saying "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
BAISA,
CARROLL,
COCHRAN, COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.

CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES:
EXCUSED:

NONE.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.

CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried.
Thank you very much, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk, proceed.
COUNTY CLERK:
Mr. Chairman, the resolution adopted relative to County
Communication 12-199 is RESOLUTION 12-97.
Mr. Chairman, proceeding with, proceeding with ordinances, second and final
reading.
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Excuse me, Mr. Chairman, just to go back for a moment, I want to confirm that the
other County Communications that were brought before the Council are being
referred to Committee as noted.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, if there's no objections and no additional requests
at this time, all of the communications will be referred to the respective Committees
as recognized by the Clerk. Any objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. So ordered.
Mr. Clerk, thank you. Proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, proceeding with ordinances, second and final reading.

ORDINANCES
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.
70 (2012)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE
FISCAL YEAR 2013 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI
AS IT PERTAINS TO APPENDIX A, PART I, GRANT REVENUE —
SCHEDULE OF GRANTS BY DEPARTMENTS AND PROGRAMS,
DEPARTMENT OF FIRE AND PUBLIC SAFETY
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla,
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE TO PASS ON SECOND AND FINAL READING,
BILL NO. 70.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
SECOND.
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CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Hokama that Bill
No. 70 (2012) pass on second and final reading.
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. This bill amends the Fiscal Year 2013
Budget by adding a $10,000 grant revenue appropriation to the Department of Fire
and Safety for the United States Department of Homeland Security Federal
Emergency Management Agency Assistance to Firefighters Grant Program.
The secured Federal grant will assist the Department with providing smoke alarms to
at risk senior citizens 65 years or older. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, further discussion? All those in
favor of the motion that Bill No. 70 (2012) pass on second and final reading, signify
by saying "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS BAISA, CARROLL, COCHRAN,
COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR
PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.
CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.
CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes"; one Member "excused", Mr. White.
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.
71 (2012)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 13.04,
MAUI COUNTY CODE, PROHIBITING ALCOHOL IN COUNTY PARKS WHERE YOUTH
CENTERS ARE LOCATED
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Ms. Cochran.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
ON BEHALF OF THE CHAIR OF THE ECONOMIC
DEVELOPMENT, AGRICULTURE, AND RECREATION
COMMITTEE, I MOVE TO PASS BILL 71 (2012) ON SECOND
AND FINAL READING.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH:
MR. CHAIR, I SECOND.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Ms. Cochran and second by Mr. Couch that Bill
No. 71 (2012) pass on second and final reading.
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. If enacted, Bill 71 (2012) will prohibit the
consumption of intoxicating liquor while within the boundaries of any County park or
recreational facility located within a 1,500-foot radius of a youth center.
Your Committee notes that the proposed bill would impact the following County
Parks: Waiale Park, Kenolio Recreational Complex, Lahaina Recreation Center Park,
and Lower Paia Park.
So on behalf of EDR Chair White, I respectfully ask for the Council's support of
Bill 71. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. Members, further discussion? All those in favor
of the motion that Bill No. 71 (2012) pass on second and final reading, signify by
saying "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS BAISA, CARROLL, COCHRAN,
COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR
PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.
CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.
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CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes"; one "excused", Mr. White.
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 72 (2012)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING TITLE 19, MAUI COUNTY CODE,
RELATING TO M-1 LIGHT INDUSTRIAL DISTRICT
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I MOVE TO PASS BILL NO. 72 ON SECOND AND FINAL
READING.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA:
MR. CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Couch, second by Ms. Baisa that Bill No. 72 (2012)
pass on second and final reading.
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Bill No. 72 updates and simplifies the
M-1 light industrial district code which includes movie studios, allowing for movie
studios in there. So I respectfully ask for the Council's support of this bill. Thank
you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Couch. Members, further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, please.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. And quickly, I will be supporting it with
reservations. However, my reservations are, are two things that I have been
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consistent with, especially in an industrial zone districts, Chairman, I have issues with
residences. Especially when you look at some of the proposed uses. So that is one
of my continued issues with allowing residential use in industrial as well as my
concern about the subordinate uses and structures which the director shall, Planning
Director shall have the authority to make those arbitrary decisions.
And so while I can appreciate Chairman Couch of the Committee and his
membership for putting forth this consideration, I just would like to state my concerns
regarding those two areas. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Members, further discussion? All those in favor
of the motion that Bill No. 72 (2012) pass on second and final reading, signify by
saying "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS BAISA, CARROLL, COCHRAN,
COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR
PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.
CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.
CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with, with eight "ayes"; one "excused", Member White.
Mr. Clerk.

ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.
73 (2012)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 19.26, MAUI COUNTY CODE,
RELATING TO M-2 HEAVY INDUSTRIAL DISTRICT
CHAIR MATEO: Excuse me, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I MOVE TO PASS BILL NO. 73 ON SECOND AND FINAL
READING.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA:
MR. CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Couch and second by Ms. Baisa that Bill
No. 73 (2012) pass on second and final reading.
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Bill No. 73 updates and simplifies
the M-2 heavy industrial district and removes a lot of the special uses and moves
them into the new M-3. I respectfully ask for the Council's support of this bill. Thank
you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Couch. Members, further discussion? All those in favor of
the motion that Bill No. 73 (2012) pass on second and final reading, signify by saying
"aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS BAISA, CARROLL, COCHRAN,
COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR
PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.
CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.
CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes"; one "excused", Member White.
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 74 (2012)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING TITLE 19, MAUI COUNTY CODE,
RELATING TO M-3 RESTRICTED INDUSTRIAL DISTRICT
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Couch.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I MOVE TO PASS BILL NO. 74 ON SECOND AND FINAL
READING.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA:
MR. CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Couch, second by Ms. Baisa, that Bill
No. 74 (2012) pass on second and final reading.
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Bill No. 74 establishes a new
M-3 restricted industrial district that took a lot of, as I mentioned, a lot of the special
uses out of M-2 and moved them into M-3.
And we did have a, a testifier come up at, during Committee and every time this bill
came up and we discussed his concerns regarding the toxic uses, possible toxic
uses. His language is, that he wanted to put in is 26 years old and the new Federal
regulations are much more strict than that language would convey. So we, we
discussed it and decided that the current restrictions are sufficient to ally his fears.
So I respectfully ask for Council's support of this bill. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Couch. Members, further discussion?
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Chairman, as you know at the last Council
meeting, I was the one that needed some answers from the Planning Department.
And at this time, I would like to thank Mr. Kauwe in regards to his concern and, you
know, having discussion with Mr. Spence, the Planning Director, there are some
safeguards already in place by EPA, Department of Health, as well as the Fire and
Public Safety Department.
The other thing, whenever anything comes up within that particular subdivision, you
know, we as Councilmembers may have an opportunity to review and to add
conditions if we need to. Thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, further discussion? All those in
favor of the motion that Bill No. 74 (2012) pass on second and final reading, signify
by saying "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS BAISA, CARROLL, COCHRAN,
COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR
PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.
CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.
CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes" and one "excused", Member White.
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 75 (2012)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 2.80B, MAUI COUNTY CODE,
AND SECTION 3.04.020, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO
IMPLEMENTATION OF THE GENERAL PLAN
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Ms. Baisa.
Oh, excuse me, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I MOVE TO PASS BILL NO. 73 [SIC] ON SECOND AND FINAL
READING.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA:
MR. CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, it's been moved by Mr. Couch and second by Ms. Balsa that
Bill No. 75 (2012) pass on second and final reading.
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I see what happens when you get low
blood sugar.
Bill No. 75 provides for: 1) the adoption of the Maui Island Plan by ordinance within
one year after receipt by, by the Council except for the implementation program; and
2) the adoption by ordinance of the implementation program no later than one year
after adoption of the other components of the Maui Island Plan; and 3) the
disbanding of the Maui General Plan Advisory Committee upon the adoption of Maui
Island Plan including implementation program. The revised proposed bill also retains
the Council's authority to extend the deadlines by resolution.
I respectfully ask Council's support of this bill. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Couch. Members, further discussion?
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, I, I thank the Committee for its good work, but I'd
like to just, you know, bring some clarity. My understanding of this in discussion with
Committee Chairman Couch is that what needs to also be completed is the adoption
of the community plans. So I don't know if we can do it within one year after the Maui
Island Plan. But I would, I, I state that because it is my position that it is difficult to
even consider an implementation plan until we, we fill out the skeleton which we're
working on now, the island plan.
Community plans will flesh out exactly what each region is thinking about and then
with the assistance of the Administration, work with our Budget and Finance
Committee of this Council to find a way to implement and prioritize the ability to pay
and implement. And so I just would like to make it clear cause the way I read the
new underscoring, it can be construed that this may be prior to the community plan
enact, panel's completion of their job and the Council's adoption of that work.
So I'd just like to bring that on the record that that is my understanding and if it's not
correct that it needs to be stated at this time for the public's information. Thank you,
Chairman.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Members, further discussion?
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And if Corp. Counsel can take a look at this, it's my
understanding that the, the implementation plan is the skeleton that will then be
amended every time that the community plan comes up. But I just want to make sure
with Mr. Kushi.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Kushi, are you prepared to respond?
DEPUTY CORPORATION COUNSEL EDWARD KUSHI: No, I'm not, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, thank you.
Mr. Couch, further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You know, if, if that's the case, I would request that we
defer this to the next Council meeting and if the Members still want to move forward
then I will vote "no" that this time. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. You know, after hearing Member from
Lanai, you know, it does make sense when you follow the sequence. You know,
community plan will almost tell you where we're going to need infrastructure and
when. And if that's the case, then I, I would think the implementation should be after
that. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Was that a hand up or?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'll let Mr. Couch go first.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And to discuss what Mr. Pontanilla
said, currently the law requires that the Maui Island Plan cannot finish until the
implementation plan is finished. And, because of the concerns of everybody
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including Mr. Pontanilla and Mr. Hokama, we felt that pulling out the implementation
plan and having it updatable when the community plans are done, is, is, is a much
better way to do it than, than keeping it in, included in the Maui Island Plan, which is
where it is now. So if we don't pull it out now, we've got a long way to go before we
finish the Maui Island Plan.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, I can support that. But the way the language is
written, written, there is no way Council will go through the other six regional plans of
this island, I mean community plans, no way.
You know, Lanai waited eight years for its community plan proposal to be adopted by
Council, eight years after the panel finished its work. So, I think we need to look at
the history of how we've been doing things, the length of time that the commission
takes to review the CAC's work, and then the time it takes Council to review the CAC,
Planning Department's and then the Commission's recommendations.
So, you know, I just wanted to make it clear that everyone understands how we going
to be, cause for me it's going to be very difficult to forecast revenue and expenses
and capital, including debt if we do this in the way I'm reading the current language
as proposed, Chairman. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, further discussion?
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And I'd like to thank the
Members for bringing this measure this far. And I certainly would ask them to
support it and let's get on here.
The implementation plan will be handled and it will be revised as community plans
are updated. It is no intent to stifle community plans in any way. We understand
that, you know, they take precedence and are very important because they respect
the wishes of the people who live in the communities.
But I feel as Chair of this Committee that it is very, very important that we go forward
and complete this island plan. And this measure was put forward with a lot of work
by the Planning Department, there was a lot of Corp. Counsel review and advice and
I'm comfortable with the recommendation and I ask for the support of the Members.
Thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Baisa. Members, further discussion.
The Chair would just like to, if I may, I, I am one who, one have difficulty with the
island plan period. And I've made myself known from the very beginning. At this
particular point, with the implementation of the, the implementation plan I continue to
have difficulty with it as well. So, for myself, I will not be able to support this motion
today.
Members, further discussion? Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Just that we could have a roll call vote, please.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, one, one last comment.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Couch, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, and, and this, you know, most of us agree with you on
your comments as far as the Maui Island Plan versus the General Plan and this, this
is the first time we've done something like Bill 84 and Bill 53 so there are some
growing pains and this is a big example of the growing pains. So, rather than delay
the Maui Island Plan, I would certainly, which this, if we don't pass this bill, this would
delay the Maui Island Plan certainly till the next term and if not beyond. It's, cause
the current Maui Island Plan requires an implementation plan so we're trying to pull
that out and then figure out what we can do in a different Council, but we don't want
to hold up the Maui Island Plan, that's what the concern is. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Couch.
Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I want to make, make one more plea before the vote. And the
plea is I'd like to ask the Members to please carefully look at your calendars. We are
at the end of September, we have October, we have November, we're getting into
holidays and we have December.
We don't have a whole lot of meeting time to finish the island plan. The biggest work
is ahead of us in the island plan and if the Members think that because we're through
with what we're through, we, we're close, I'm sorry to tell you but we are going to
meet in a little while to discuss the schedule and biggest work we have before us is a
final draft which will have to come to us and be cleaned up.
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You'll remember all the meetings where we said we're going to ask the staff to work
on this and we're going to look at this again in the cleanup. We did some of that work
yesterday in regards to Pulehunui, that's only one of the areas where we're going to
want, people will want to revisit and so I'm trying to find as much time as I can for
that. So, I'm pleading with you please let's move forward not backward otherwise we
will be doing the Maui Island Plan next year.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Baisa.
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, for my final time, and, and I appreciate, you
know, the dedication of Member, Chair Baisa of our General Plan Committee. And I
understand the, the time and the clock that is ticking dramatically over her head as
our Committee Chair.
But then again, Chair, you heard that the Corp. Counsel cannot even give us an oral
opinion at this time. So, I would think that it would not hurt this body before final
reading to defer it till October 5, to ensure that if I am incorrect and that what was
stated by Chair Couch is accurate, then let it be put in writing. But if we want to move
forward without the opinion of Corporation Counsel, then let the Council live with the,
the outfall of this decision. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama.
Members, Mr. Pontanilla, go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, just a question for the Committee Chairman. What is
being requested, how will it hamper the Planning Committee from moving forward
after October the fifth on this issue?
CHAIR MATEO: Committee Chair, which, we've had both Planning and GP.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: I'm sorry, the Planning Committee.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Couch. Are you prepared to provide a response?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What was the question again, I'm sorry?
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: If we defer this item to October the fifth, for second and final,
how will that hamper getting this thing done by December the thirty-first?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The, Mr. Chair, that would be a, a question that the General
Plan Committee Chair would probably be more knowledgeable to answer.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chair, just, just one more thing. I, I know Chairman Baisa has
been asking for meetings off week, taking other committee meeting time, and one of
the biggest issues that we face and, and you know, I'm a culprit sometimes in
regards to quorum. You know, she's trying her best to, to have this thing completed,
but if there's no quorum, you know, it's very difficult to move forward. So, that's my,
one of my biggest concern, if we can complete December 31.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair.
I want to thank Member Pontanilla for bringing that point up. You know, if we're
going to finish this, we can finish it and a two-week delay that Mr. Hokama is asking
for, you know, will be significant in that like I say the General Plan preparation and
staff committee will be meeting at 2:00 today. We had, we had planned to meet at
1:30 but we've moved it back to two and the purpose of this meeting today is to try to
look at what we need to do and plan a calendar.
But we can only plan that calendar based on how much, you know, floor time we can
get. And it's difficult when we poll and people say they can't come. And if Members
are willing to commit to really work here, and work all day and work on off weeks, we
can make it with a delay, otherwise we're going to have a really hard time.
This is my, I'm finishing my third term, I know what happens over the holidays. We
all have a tendency to take vacations, time off, leave the, you know, leave, election is
over, we all want to breath and, and you know take some time off. So if the Members
are willing to commit, I have no problem to the delay. But if, you know, we're going to
continue to fight to have quorums, I need the time to get it done.
This is not my plan, I have just as many reservations as you do Chair, I've had them
all along but it's my job, it was assigned to me to get this through and I'm trying to do
the best I can and I need everybody's help. Thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Okay, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Short recess, one minute, one minute.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, short recess.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 1:15 P.M. AND RECONVENED AT
1:18 P.M. WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT, EXCEPT FOR COUNCILMEMBER WHITE,
EXCUSED.)
CHAIR MATEO: Council of the County of Maui regular meeting of September 21, 2012 will
reconvene.
Chair recognize Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And because several Members have
concern about a Corp. Counsel opinion, I would like to see that we get that opinion
and I request that we defer this till date certain October 5.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, so you're withdrawing your, your motion-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm withdrawing my motion if that's alright with the second.
CHAIR MATEO: --at this point. Thank, thank you, Members, any objections.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. So Bill No. 74 [sic] (2012) the request is to postpone to date
certain, the next Council meeting scheduled for October 5, 9:00 a.m. here in, in this
chamber.
Go ahead, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And with that request for deferral can we also have a request
for opinion from the Corp. Counsel as per Mr. Hokama's request.
CHAIR MATEO: We, we can have, we can have, we can have that communication sent to
Corporation Counsel.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO: Based on that request. Any additional discussion, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk, let's proceed, we're almost there.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, proceeding with Bill 76 (2012).
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.
76 (2012)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 14.03.020, MAUI COUNTY CODE,
RELATING TO WATER CONSERVATION PLAN DEADLINES
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I MOVE TO PASS BILL NO. 76 ON SECOND AND FINAL
READING.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN:
SECOND.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Victorino and second by Ms. Cochran that Bill
No. 76 pass on second and final reading.
Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. Bill 76 extends the Council deadline
of a, to August 3, 2003 [sic] to pass a water conservation plan pursuant to
Chapter 14.03 of the Maui County Code. This will enable the Department of Water
Supply to continue implementing water conservation measures after which time the
Council can revalue, reevaluate, excuse me, the components necessary for an
effective water conservation plan.
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And as they have other plans and other presentations that they're going to bring
forward, I think this delay, or what I could say, waiting to see what results we can
achieve is something I can ask the Members to please support. Thank you,
Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Members, further discussion? All those in favor
of the motion that Bill No. 76 (2012) pass on second and final reading, signify by
saying "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS BAISA, CARROLL, COCHRAN,
COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR
PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.
CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.
CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes" and one "excused".
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, proceeding with unfinished business, committee reports.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
COMMITTEE REPORTS
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
12-90 - POLICY COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That Resolution 12-98 , entitled "AUTHORIZING A GRANT OF A LEASE TO
THE VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS OF THE UNITED STATES WILBERT
WAH HUTOM POST 3850", be ADOPTED; and

2.

That County Communication 12-122, from the Director of Parks and
Recreation, be FILED.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, thank you.
I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT 12-90 BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH:
MR. CHAIR, I SECOND.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Hokama, second by Mr. Couch, to adopt the
recommendations in Committee Report No. 12-90.
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE TO AMEND THE MOTION, CHAIRMAN.
CHAIR MATEO: Yeah, Members, before Mr. Hokama continues, please refer to the
handout that was provided to us at the beginning of the meeting dated today
regarding CR 12-90, Mr. Hokama's proposal.
Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE TO AMEND THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION
ATTACHED TO POLICY COMMITTEE REPORT 12-90 WHICH
WILL CORRECT THREE NON-SUBSTANTIVE
TYPOGRAPHICAL ERRORS IN THE LEASE ATTACHED TO
AS AN EXHIBIT TO THE RESOLUTION AND AS STATED IN
THIS AMENDED SUMMARY FORM, WHICH HAS BEEN
CIRCULATED THIS MORNING.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH:
MR. CHAIR, I SECOND.
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CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Hokama to amend, second by Mr. Couch.
Mr. Hokama, additional discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, and it's basically, one, correcting a road name
that was inadvertently spelled incorrectly from "Ulunui" to "Uluniu". And we're making
a small change from "will" to "with" and "if" to "in". Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, further discussion?
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I thank Mr. Hokama for bringing those up. We brought
this up at the last reading of this and thank the, the VFW, Mr. Halbert for bringing this
up to our attention. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr., Mr. Couch. Further discussion? Members, all those in
favor of the motion to amend, signify by saying "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS BAISA, CARROLL, COCHRAN,
COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR
PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.
CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.
CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes", one "excused".
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, thank you. I'd ask the Members to support the
adopted motion as amended, or the proposed motion as amended. And I will say
that the Veterans of Foreign Wars representatives will be working with the community
and the appropriate County departments to ensure that noise and other obnoxious
issues that may arise from extensive celebrating of the, on the property will be
mitigated whereby all adjacent property owners can still maintain the quality of their
properties. Thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Members, further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Especially those political parties that are
happening at that place, and they go on.
Anyway, I want to thank the Members. Having worked on this and working on the
very original EO way back in early 2000's, I really appreciate this getting through and
encourage all the Members to support this. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Couch. Members, further discussion? We're back to the
main motion, as amended. All those in favor of the motion to adopt the
recommendations in Committee Report No. 12-90, as amended, signify by saying
"aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS BAISA, CARROLL, COCHRAN,
COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR
PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.
CHAIR MATEO: Opposed say "no".
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.
CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried with eight "ayes", one "excused".
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, for the record the resolution adopted relative to
Committee Report 12-90 is RESOLUTION 12-98.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, proceeding with unfinished businesses, unfinished
business, ordinances, ordinance, second and final reading.
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ORDINANCES
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 67 (2012)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE
FISCAL YEAR 2013 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI
AS IT PERTAINS TO THE DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND
HUMAN CONCERNS, HUMAN CONCERNS PROGRAM
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE TO PASS ON SECOND AND FINAL READING, BILL
NO. 67.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.
SECOND.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Hokama that Bill
No. 67 (2012) pass on second and final reading.
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Chairman, this bill amends the Fiscal Year 2013
Budget by revising the description of an existing appropriation from Hana Community
Association for Hana Dialysis to Hana Dialysis Home Program.
I, I want to thank the Members to allowing me to defer this action on final reading of
this bill till today, today's meeting. They gave me the opportunity to confer with the
Department of Housing and Human Services as well as Corporation Counsel.
After much discussion in regards to the letter that all of us received at the last Council
meeting, I got my answers from both Director Ridao as well as Corporation Counsel.
So I am confident in moving forward up, up, of the approval of this bill.
A comment was made by the testifier in regards to why I didn't call the Members of
the board as well as him. My whole intent at the last meeting was to confer with
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Housing and Human Services Director as well as Corporation Counsel. No mention
about getting in touch with their board. In fact, I didn't have the name. How can we
get in touch with no name? So anyway, Chair, I ask the Members approval in
regards to this second and final on Bill No. 67.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, further discussion? All those in
favor of the motion that Bill No. 67 (2012) pass on second and final reading, signify
by saying "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS BAISA, CARROLL, COCHRAN,
COUCH, HOKAMA, VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR
PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR MATEO.
CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed say "no".
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER WHITE.
CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried, eight "ayes", one "excused".
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, there is no further business before the Council.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, we have concluded our business for the day. The Chair would
like to acknowledge those individuals that continue to provide support for the Council:
from Corporation Counsel, First Deputy, we have Mr. Ed Kushi; from Office of the
County Clerk, Jeff Kuwada; Mr. Ken Fukuoka, the Director of Council Services; our
support staff, both Joyce Murashige and Theresa Valdez.
Chair would like to send a special mahalo to the youth of Moloka'i for, excuse me,
the youth of Lana‘i who, who jumped on the boat and joined us this morning. What
an excellent performance for sharing their community pride with all of us.
Members, have a good weekend.
Regular meeting of the Council of the County of Maui for September 21, 2012 is
adjourned.
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ADJOURNMENT
The regular meeting of September 21, 2012 was adjourned by the Chair at 1:29 p.m.

yr

JE'
WADA, COUNTY CLERK
COUN OF MAUI, STATE OF HAWAII
120921/1kajm

